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"Help to keep your city clean."
• • • •

We came down one morning 
recently and noticed the above 
wording on the town's trash 
collection cans, or barrels, or 
whatever they are.

■ • a

In addition, the color of the i 
containers had been changed
from a dull green to pure white.

• • • •
We thought we’d never seen 

them like that before, and began 
wondering if they’d been that 
way quite a while and we were 
such an unobserving sort of fel
low that we hadn't noticed the 
change.

• * • ■
We inquired about the matter, 

kinda slyly, and learnd they had 
been transformed overnight, and 
our powers of observation had 
not entirely gone haywire.

• • • •
It's another C. D. A. project. 

This organization purchased the 
containers a few years ago, and 
now they’ve addl'd the attractive 
white paint with the black let
tering.

• • • •
With the cooperation of ev

eryone, including those who fill 
the cans and those who empty 
them, we should keep our town 
cleaner.

• • • •
That's a little project, and one 

that helps the appearenare of 
our town—but they don't d > 
things in those small ways up
at our nation's capitol.

- • • •
Talk about prices spiraling 

that’s what our bigwigs and 
law’nmakers with the post office 
department.

• ■ • •
In addition to doubling the 

postage on certain types of mail, 
post cards and drop letters, they 
have slapped a penalty on their 
best patrons.

• • • ■
In the usual run of business,

you may buy an article for 50 
cents or two for 98 cents.

• • • •
You may buy a can of dog 

food for 15 cents, but we’ll wag
er it will cost you les per can 
if you buy it by the c *1 That's 
what we always thought»as the 
American way of doing busi
ness.

• • • ■
But not so with the boys up 

Washington way who slap the 
ta»*s. the postage rates, the 
penalties, the controls, etc., on 

• • • •
Take, for instance, the com

mon government post card.
• • • •

Time was up to December 31,
1951—when one card (already
stamped and ready to go) would 
cost you one cent; 300 cards 
$2.00; 1.000 cards for $10; a 
penny apiece for whatever quan
tity you wanted; no reduction 
for quantity, and no penalty.

• • • •
The picture changed on Janu

ary 1, 1952.
• • • •

There's no more penny post
cards at the post office.

• • • •
You may buy a post card for 

two cents, now. I f  you want to 
make 200 trips to the post office 
you may buy 200 post cards, one
at a time, for $4.

• • • •
And that would mean a lot of

transactions.
• • • •

But step up to the window and 
say ''Gimme 200 post cards," all 
in one transaction, and they'll 
cost you $4.40.

Local Boxers 
Win In 16 Bouts 

Monday Night

Local Methodist Church Fo Be Dedicated Sunday

An overflow crowd of enthus
iastic fans filled the Munday 
school gym last Monday night 
for the first boxing vard staged 
here in several years. Local box
ers won seven out of the 16 
bouts to hold the edge over box
ers from other points.

Rochester and Tuscola boxers 
won three matches each, Haskell 
two and Wichita Falls one.

Jimmy Whit**, 145-pounder 
from Haskell, declsioned Delmer 
Owens of Wichita Falls in the 
main event, and Doug Jarrell, 
140, of Tuscola took the decision 
from Simon Chavez. 139, of 
Munduy In the semi final bout. 
Results of the other 14 bouts 
were:

Jerry Tuggle, 135, Munday, 
won a decision over Bill Harper, 
135, Rochester.

Cleburn Fields. 130, Munday, 
decisloned Pete Prentice, 130, of 
Tuscola.

Jerry Mullins, 100. Haskell, 
won the nod of Judges over 
Glenn Ernest, 100. Tuscola.

Wayne Lawrence. 80. Munday, 
knocked out Bill Swindell, 80, 
Tuscola, In the first round.

Joe Lopcr, 112, Rochester, 
won over George Dye, 110, by a 
TKO In the first round.

Billy Hollingsworth, 145. Roch
ester, decisloned J. Faircloth, 
145, Tuscola.

Bobby Lawrence, 145, Mun- 
day, won a TKO over Ernest 
Cole, 142, Tuscola, in the second 
round.

Joe Stevens, 136, Munday. 
took the decision from Donald 
Dickie. 132, Haskell.

Don Roberts, 90, Munday, won 
from Jimmy Smith. Rochester, 
by decision.

Don Snodgrass. 160. Tuscola, 
decisloned Bruce Lee, 160. Roch 
ester.

Travis Burson, 128, Roches
ter, W'on a decision over George 
Spann, 132, Munday.

Salvadore Sosa. 136, Munday. 
won from Wilmer Hollowed. 
Tuscola, by default.

Thad Russell, 160, Tuscola, do 
cisloned Paul Qualls, 168, Mun- 
day.

Raymond Garcls. 119, Wichita 
Falls, won a decision over Mur 
land Winkler, 119. Tuscola.

Knox City Youth Is Accidentally 
Killed With Gun On Sunday Morning

Elmo Cure Is 
Co-Ordinator Of 

Taylor School

ft ' > Y v e  V *  3
•*. __  i

On iiunday, I bruary 3. the 
newly constructed First Metho
dist Church bm 
will lie dedicati 
to the service < 
dieam of mat 
have planned, 
and paid for s> 
be realized.

Bishop Willi 
Dallas, bishop < 
Texas Confer**: 
the dedication t f l

The membo: 
looking forward 
months to the d. 
church could 
Around $125,u* 
been raised in t 
to construct a; t 
lovely edifice, ur . 
day congregate 
one of t h e  
churches In

ing in Munday 
free of debt. 

God. Thus th** 
members, who 
i ked, prayed 
ml years, will

We had occasion to buy 200, 
one day last week, add they cost 
us $4.40.

• • m m
We had oo'islon to buy 1,000 

last Monday, and they cost us 
$22.00.

• • • •
We don’t know how true It is, 

but we heard that one of our 
Washington bigwigs had a busi
ness of producing and selling pic
ture post cards. He pushed the 
10 per cent penally in quantities 
across so the government post 
card wouldn’t be so highly com 
petitive to his personal card bus 
iness.

• • • •
I f  our U. S. Postal Depart

ment operates at a deficit this 
year, we guess it’ll be because 
you don’t buy enough post cards
in large quantities.

• • • •
The old saying. "Drop us ■ 

l>enny post card," is plumb out 
of date, now!

! Three Munday 
Students Will 

Get Degrees
ABILENE Three students 

from Munday are among the 48 
candidates for graduation at the 
end of the fall semester at Har 
din-Slmmons University, Regis
trar Alton B. Lee has announ 
ced. They are Maurice Patterson 
Doyle. Bobby« Nell Whitworth, 
and Jo Gray Polnac .

Mrs. Doyle, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Joe P. Patterson, wil 
receive the bachelor of arts de
gree. She is a member of the Fu
ture Teachers of America, the 
Munday club and the Young Wo
men’s Auxiliary.

Miss Whitworth, holds mem
bership in the Physical Educa
tion club. Life Service Band, and 
Future Teachers of America. 
The daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
D. E. Whitworth, she will re
ceive the bachelor of science de
gree

Mrs. Polnae will receive a 
bachelor of arts degree. She is 
the wife o f Rev. Huron A. Pol
nae.

Nineti*en of the mid year grad 
iVitcs will receive bachelor of 
arts degrees, Ijo«* said. Twenty 
are candidates for the bachelor 
of science and nine are bachelor 
of business administration de
gree applicants.

Special commencement exer
cises will not be held for the 
fall term grdauates.but they will 
be eligible to participate in 
spring graduation activities.

Cotton Ginnings
Knox County has ginned over 

30,000 bates of cotton from the 
1951 crop, according to Hoyle A 
Sulllns, special agent for the U. 
S. Department o f Commerce, 
burpau of the census.

His report, rece iv ed  this week, 
shows that 30,306 bales were 
ginned prior to January' 16. 1952. 
as compared to 29.953 bales 
from the crop of 1950 ginned 
over the same period.

BISHOP W.M. C. MARTIN 
Northwest Texas Conference

Frank Hill 
Announces For 

County Judge
Frank Hill, who has served 

some time as deputy sheriff of 
Knox County, has authorized 
the Munday Times to announce 
his candidacy for the office of 
County Judge. His statement to 
the voters follows:

"In making this initial an
nouncement of my candidacy 
for the office of County Judge 
of Knox County, I wish to make 
a few general statements which 
will be elaborated upon in per
sonal contacts with the voters 
o f the county.

"I have been a resident of 
Knox County for 31 consecutive 
years, with the exception of a 
six months’ business period in 
Seymour, living principally in 
and around Goree. moving to 
Benjamin in 1946.

"In my Judgment, there is a 
need lor business in government, 
and with that in mind, I shall ex
ert my best efforts to use what 
business Judgment I have learn
ed in private affairs t o the 
county businesit, and will giot 
«advocate anything, so far as 
county affairs are concerned, 
that w’ould not lx* conducive to 
good business.

"It is my purpose to see each 
and every voter in the county 
and place my individual claim 
lx-fore them, but in the event 
that you should lx* missed, I 
would like for you to make |x*r 
sonal investigation of my jx*r- 
sonaI fitness, and take this an 
nouncement as a personal solic
itation for your vote in the com 
ing primary.”
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A former Knox County man, 
Elmo Cure. 37. son of Mr. and 
Mrs. J. E. Cure, has been named 
co-ordinator of the Taylor Coutv 
ty Vocational School, it was 
learned here this week. He has 
been teacher of distributive cd 
ueation for the school since Jan
uary 1. 1949. ad will assume his 
new duti**s on February 15.

As co-ordinator, he succeeds 
Robert Childress, who has re
signed.

Cure, who lives at 1866 Jack- 
sen Street, is a native of Gone, 
attended Munday High School, 
was graduated from McMurry 
College with a B. S. degree in 
1938. He was administrative as 
sistant of camp Quartermaster. 
ASK War Department, Camp 
Berkeley, and was a teacher an 1 
football coach prior to entering 
vocational school work.

II«* is marri«*d and has three 
children: Elmo E., Jr.. Gienda 
Kaye and Raymond Ray.

Knox Countyw
Hospital Notes

building is conMructed of 
nessec stone.

Inside th#. s'ructure will be 
found some of the tx*st «*qulp 
ment money can buy. Instnll«*d 
In the church tower are the 
Sehulmcrieh bells. which can lx* 
heard for some distant*«'. Anoth 
er part of the equipment is a 
public address system tn the 
classrooms and church parlor, 
so that one may sit then* and 
h«*ar Just as well as in the sane 
tuary. The church is also «*qulp- 
|xxl with on«* o f the lx*d ail-1 
year heatn • and cooling units 
for the sanctuary, which also in-i 
clud«*s new [<ews and worship 
center. The «isles are carpeted.

Somethin v e r y  inter« sting 
are the windows in the church 
sanctuary. In these the sam< 
art glass that was in th<* old 
church building is used, it huv 
ing lx*«*n n- «ut and planned in 
the new windows.

Rev. J. H i Yawford of Stam 
ford is the district superintend 
ent. and lb'v. R. L  Butler G 
s«*rving as pastor for his thlr«l 

Crawford plans to 
the dedication, 
of the building com 
\V. R. Moor«*, « hair 

Golden. J. A. 
F. Billingsley, J.

HEV. J, II ( KAMI OKI» 
District 8uperintendent

Mrs. Harrison 
Announces For 

Dist. Clerk

y«*ar. Rev. 
be here for 

Members 
mittec ar«*: 
man; Oates 
Caughran, M.
C. Harpham and J. C Borden 
Moulton L. Wiggins is chairman 
of the board of stewards; J. II 
Bardwell is vice chairman; and 
Paul B. Pend non, secretary and 
treasurer.

Bishop Martin will speak at
the 11 o'clock service, next Sun 
day and will dedicate the church 
building at the 2:30 p. m. ser
vice.

The l«x*al congregation is ex
pecting a large group of mem 
bers, former members, fru*nds 
and guests to be here for this 
occasion.

Mrs. Opal Harrison, who Is 
serving Knox County as Clerk 
of the District Court, has author 
iz«*tl the Tim«*s to announce h«*r 
«andidacy for re-election to this 
office, subj«-«*t o the action of 
Knox Countvs voters in the 1952 
primaries.

Mrs Harrison bcli«*ves her 
[iast experience* in this office* 
fully qualifes her to p«*rform 
the iluties of office, and she is 
MX'kirig re-election solely upon 
b«*r past exjHTiente* and ability.

“ I have tried to make a good 
District Clerk.” she said, "per 
forming the duties of office to 
the best of my ability at all 
times. The experience I have 
gained in the past mak«*s me bet 
ter (|ualifi«*d to perform the dut 
ics of office, and it is upon the 
basis of my experience and abil
ity that I s«*ek you vote for re 
election.

" I f  re-elected. I will continue 
to serve you Just as efficiently 
and conscientiously as 1 can. 
Your vote and Influence in the 
coming primaries will be deeply 
appreciated."

Patients in the* Hospital Jan 
uary 28th:

llano liarboza, Munday; Mrs.I 
J. W. Henderson. Knox City;! 
Mrs. Rebecca Kilcrease, Benja j 
min; Mrs Lula McElya. Mun-1 
day; Togo Moorhou.se, Benja- J 
min; Mrs. Clelan Russell. V«*ra; 
Mrs. Sarah Reese, Knox City;l 
Mrs. M. 1$ James and baby, I 
Knox CU>; Clyde Rogers. Go 
ree; Mrs. B. E. Leach and baby, 
Knox City; Mrs. T. M Biggs and: 
baby. Haskell; Holly Trotty, j 
Munday; Mrs. Thomas Flores, 
Knox City; Mrs. L. V. Dodd. 
Knox City; Mrs. Frances Kenni-. 
brough. Vera; Apioline Nunez.! 
Munday; Mrs. Ada Moorhouse.1 
Benjamin; Mrs. T. H. Arm
strong. Munday; A Hall, Roch i 
«■ster; Myrtle Jetton Gore«*; 
Hugh Rogers, Knox City; Mr?
J. B. Graham, Munday; Kite 
ing Baby Boy, Hereford; Mrs 1 
Alvin Bellinghausen and baby.' 
Munday; J. W. Thomas. Knox' 
City.

Dismiss«*«! since January 21s!;
Mrs Robert Jones, Knox City.. 

James Wiliams. O'Brien; Mis 
Alii«* Ware. Munday; Mrs. B L 
Lea vert on, Knox City; Mrs. Er 
nest Borryhill, Rochester; T  J. 
Strange, Munday; Earlinc Ed 
wards, Munday; Anne lloge. 
Knox City; Mrs Jesse Flores 
and baby Weinert; Virgic Me- 
Kerrln. Knox City; Mrs George 
Thomas, O'Brien; Bob Arm
strong, Knox City; Nell Eakin, 
Rule; tDoris Tuggle. Munday; i 
Mrs. Florence Burnett. Benja 
min; Chas. Moorhouse. Benja
min.

The tragic d«*ath of Charles 
Cleveland Hutchinson, 20, of 
Knox City, last Sunday morn
ing brought a pall of sorrow over 
the area. The body of the youth 
was found Sunday morning on 
the W«*»t Brazos River bridge 
about five mil«*s west of Knox 
City.

W. L. Robinett. Knox City Jus
tice of the peace, ruled death 
was caus«*d by an accidentally 
inflicted gunshot wound of the 
chest near the heart.

The body was found shortly 
before 11:30 a. m. by Finis E. 
Walker, a farmer who lives west 
of the river. It was laying on 
the bridge on the left side of a 
pickup truck. A 12 gauge shot
gun was found on the floor
board of the pickup.

The youth, who was a junior 
at Texas Tech, was home from 
school for the week end. He 
was driving alone at the tim<* 
of th«* accident and the family 
believes he was on his way from 
the farm where his iiarents, Mr. 
an«i Mrs. C. C. Hutchinson, live 
to another farm west of the riv
er.

Mr. Robnett stated the youth
apparently had stopped his pick
up and in attempting to remove 
the gun, it was discharged acci- 
d<‘ntally. Sheriff Homer T. Mel
ton and County Attorney J. C. 
Patterson investigated the acci
dent.

Hutchinson was born October 
19 1931. in Knox City. He at- 
tnded the Sunset school, where 
he was a bask«*tball star, and 
later attended Cisco Junior Col- 
lege, where he again starred in 
this sport.

Funeral services were held 
from the First liaptist Church 
in Knox City at two o'cl«>ck last 
Monday afternoon. Burial was 
in Knox City cemct«*ry.

Survivors include his parents; 
twin brothers. Wayne and Wel
don, both of Knox City; two sis
ters, Melba and Ila Kay, both 
of Knox City; his grandmothers. 
Mrs. Henry Hutchinson an d  
Mrs Ethey lit an ton, both of 
Knox City.

Munday Implement 
C ompany To Hold It* 

Formal Opening
The formal op»*ning of the 

Munday Implement Company 
will In* held on Saturday, Feb
ruary 9, it was announced Tues
day by Winston Blacklock, one 
of the owners.

For the opening, a display of 
all the different types of mer
chandise will be # held, including 
the Ford tractors. Dearborn im 
plements. General tir«*s and 
tulx‘8, and other merchandise.

Refreshments will be serv«*d 
to the visitors all during the day, 
and the public Is «‘xtended a «x>r- 
dial invitation to visit both the 
showrooms and the shop during 
th«* formal opening.

Organization Of 
The Methodist Men 

Formed At (¡oree

MUNDAY SI B BURS TO 
SPONSOR CAKE SALE 

FOR MAIM II OF DIMES

The newly organized Sub-Deb 
Club has made plans to sponsor 
a rake sale on Saturday, Febru 
ary 2, at 10 a m. at the City 
Ha|l with the pror«*«*<ls being 
given to the March of Dim«** 
fund.

The SubTVb is the local 
charter of the National Sub-Dob 
Club, headed by the Indies 
Home Journal magazine. Spon 
■or of the Itical club is Mrs J. 
Forest Posey, and membership 
consists of sophomores. Juniors 
and seniors In high school.

Be careful Obey state and 
local traffic rules.

Burglars Take 
S100 In Stock At 

Weinert Store

The Fairway Grocery In 
Weinert lost an estlmnt«*d $-100 

| In stock by burglary last Thurs 
«lay morning Entrance to the 
building was made through a 
rear window.

Frank Oman ctwwner with 
W. A. Dutton -aid Saturday that 
a thorough check had not jet 

i Ixon completed. Determin'd 
‘ loses were a quarter of beef val 
ued at $K>; 3!> pounds of bacon. 
$35; dgarett«**. $50; 10 cases of 
coffee. $200. a ham or two;

1 quantities of candy an«l mlacel 
laneous articles. A hat left by 
one of the owners when he 
closed the store was also taken

This Is the second loss thru 
burglary for the store tn the 
past eight months, it was stated

On Monday night. January 28 
at 7:30 p m 20 men signed as 
. harter members of the Metho 
«list Men's organization in the 
Gore«* Methodist church

The meeting openetl with a 
dinner supplied by the men of 
th«* church Boiled ham, che«*s«*, 
potato salad and the trimmings 
were sieved to 30 men of thi* 
i i mmunity. J. F. McCullouch of 
Stamford was the speaker. Mr 
McCullouch, district lay leader, 
helped with the organization of 
the club and gave directions as 
to the order of organization. The 
< lub applied for a charter from 
the National Board of Lay Ac 
tivity, and this will be present
ed on February 25. Pat Morris
on of Wichita Falls will be the 
sp«*aker for this occasion.

Mack Tyne* was el«*ct«*d presi
dent of the club; Buster Coff
man vi<*c president; Grady W il
liams. secretary and treasurer, 
and Billy Hutchens, laymen's 
representative. Among out of 
town guests was C. B. Smith of 
St. John's Methodist church In 
Stamford.

Bom to:
Mr. and Mrs. B. E. Leach. 

Knox City, a boy.
Mr and Mrs. M B James 

Knox City, a boy.
Mr. and Mrs T. M. Diggs. 

Haskell, a girl.
Mr. and Mrs Alvin Belltng- 

baiison, Munday, a girl
Mr. and Mrs. Jessie Flores 

Weinert. a boy.

\ !***ITN ITMKNDN HERE:

Mrs. W. V. Tiner of Portales, 
N. M . spent several «lays here 
last week, visiting with friends. 
She was enroute home after u 
visit of several Weeks with rela
tives in San Antonio and other 
points In that area

Weather Report
For period o f January 24th 

through 30. 1952 as compiled by 
H P Hill, U. S Weather Ob 
server

I.nw  NIGH
1952 1951 1952 1951

Jan 24... 30 26 71 65
Jan 25. __ 45 24 86 60
Jan. 26.. 48 $5 78 78
Jan. 27 ... 42 35 61 71
Jan 28 _ 28 16 68 .36
Jan. 29 ... 30 9 70 18
Jan 30. .  32 11 62 25
Precipitation to date,

1952 ............................  .14 In.
Precipitation to this date,

1951___________________ .03 In.

Rhineland (.roup
Attends Deanery

A delegation of St. Joseph’s 
Parish at Rhineland attend«*d the 
Wichita Falls Deanery Council 
meeting of the National Counril 
of Catholic Women in Wichita 
Falls on Wednesday of last 
week. The m«*eting and installa
tion c«*remonn*s were h«*ld in 
the Sacr«*d Heart Parish Hall.

Mrs. Joseph Allen of Wichi
ta Falls was installed as presi
dent Mrs. Leo Ketsch of Rhine
land was installed ;<■< auditor 
an<! registration chairman.

Featured sjH*aker for the day 
was Miss Gertrude Morgan of 
San Antonio, associate profess
or «if English at Incarnate Word 
College, h e r  subject being 
"St**ak Up for Christ”

Luncheon was served to the 
150 delegates at noon.

Mrs. K. L. Morgan 
Now In Charge Of 

Hotel Coffee Shop
Announcement was made this 

week that Mrs. E. L. Morgan is 
now* In charge of operating the 
Hotel Coffee Shop, taking over 
management of the business last 
week.

Mrs. Morgan Is experienced 
in this type of business, snd she 
invites people o f this ar«*a to vis
it the coffee shop for well pre
pared, well cooked meals snd 
delicious home made pies.

•"-•*. «-SMI J.

tr
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For Farm and Home

Kor \ cgrijtlilr Storage
P K l  IT  and «rurlablr »toiagr iiiu.ill» 
*  it .« |>r,.|'l. iu unir.» ih.tr it a tprcihc 
plarr (ut I hear |M-n*haMri. Uliittralrd ta 
a tablr (n ight hin tur the tmiporary 
tlorage ut llrth Vrgrtal.l. ■* and fluii II 
mar hr built of 1 hr 2 inch lumber 
»trip» ami Matunile U,“ t,niprrr<i hard- 
board. A hinged coter ptotiiira catta 
aurking or »turage area.

The tup and renter ah'lira -tan* to 
gite ample atorage apace and a*«utr 
that the potatura, dried oiiiona, mangea.

GRASS ROOTS OPINION

DAVIS. C A L IF . ENTERPRISE: “Victory of 
the Glidden and DuPone companies in Federal 
court over the Justice Department may give a 
lot of other bureaucracy-oppressed industries 
new heart in resisting the war of extermination 
ceaselessly waged upon them by VN ashmgton. 
Control by taxation, legislation, or Judicial har
assment. seems to be the goal of the Administra
tion in its relation with all industry, large or 
small.''

TOMAH. WISC., JOURNAL AND MONITOR 
HERALD: "The expanding influence of power
of the national government in local affairs was 
shown on . . . .  Wisconsin political fronts . . .The 
state board o f vocational and adult education de
cided to postpone selection of a chief of the di
vision of rehabilitation for three months, because 
Its favorite candidate for the Job had hit a snag 
He couldn't meet the qualifications im posed by 
Federal officials who -controlled the p u r s e  
strings."

FREDERICKSBURG. TEXAS. STANDARD 
"W e get something for nothing and then com
plain because we don't get any dividends."

w h ic h  w i l l  i t  b e ?

In a recent speech. Senator Hugh Butler of 
Nebraska dealth forthrightly with the price con
trol controversy. He said, “1 would suggest that 
it Is time our nation fact boldly up to the issue 
o f price controls and decide whether we Intend 
to have a free economic system or a controlled 
economic system from now on.........

“These price controls are supposed to be tem
porary. yet we know from experience that sup
posedly temporary legislation every frequently 
is allowed to become permanent. National emer 
gencles seem to have become the norami thing 
In Washington.

“The excuse usually given for theae controls is 
that they are necessary to counteract Inflation 
ary pressures. Actually, these so-called Inflation
ary pressures are caused by the gigantic In
crease In government spending ”

Controls are a form of political buck passing 
In effect, they say that retailing, manufacturing, 
agriculture, labor and other groups are resporv 
alble for inflation, and so they must be controlled 
by fla t What they never say Is that these and 
other groups are the victims of Inflation, rather 
than Its creatira. The whole Inflationary spiral 
was caused by the insane spending of the govern 
ment The whole inflstionary situation is main
tained and fattened by the insane spending of the 
government

Senator Butler is right. We must choose he- 
tween s free economy—or an economy In a polit
ical straight Jacket which wtl! ultimately under 
mine representative government And we must 
make that choice soon.

I'KOKIT CAN BE TOO LOW
Under the competitive system, the profits per 

dollar of sales earned by all kinds of stores has 
been very low much lower than most consum 
ers realize. This Is all to the customers’ benefit 
and is one of the fine fruits of low-cost mass dis 
trlbution. However, if profits are forced down too 
low, the inevitable result will be poorer service, 
reduced operations, and stagnation. Nobody 
does his best when he must work for nothing or 
next to nothing.

Today, many retailers face a critical profit sit
uation, due to OPS policies and orders. A short 
time ago a food chain association submitted to 
an OPS official a certified public accountant’s re- 
1 'ort on what has hap;>ened to 32 of these organ 
izations, all ofthem typical of the industry'- Sales 
increased I I  (**r cent in the third quarter of 1951 
as compared with the same period a year ebore. 
Yet net carinmgs after taxes, decreased more 
than 07 |ht cent, and amounted to only 41/100 
of one jut cent on each dollar of sales. As the 
letter accompany ing the report said. “ For an in 
uustry that historically operates on a net profit 
of 1 jier cent to 2 per cent of sales, you will agree 
•bat less than 41 cents for handling $100 worth 
of merchandise through warehousing, transpor
ting and retailing functioas is dangerouly low.”

A comjiarable situation exists In retailing op
erations other than food - and it exists for ind.- 
pendent st.ires as well as chain systems. No re
tailer is asking or demanding exhorbitant prof 
it- indeed, when competition is open and free, 
that is automatically made impossible. But gov
ernment policies which take almost all of the 
profit out of progressive and essential enterpris
es menace everyone with a stake in the strength 
and welfare of America.

APPLEKNOCKER
S M S

•  If you don’t le t  me write 

that Liability insurance on your 

cars and pickups I’m goin to vote 

for Harry.

J. C. Harpham Insurance Agency
MUNDAY KNOX < TTY'

ROXY
MOVIEH ARE BETTER 

THAN EVER

Fri. Night. Sat. Matinee, 
February 1-S

iUSSi

• u n »  an.) oil
lull «ut. The bolli,I 
ul the i ln lir ,  I.

Hill*
I umiu-r «trip* In flu- t. 

I alto at b t t  of this bin.
iv «l in I hr kill h, II, !■ 

j i.MMn, ur entry hall. I
I nlaurd titi.l»-» I hr i, ■ 7 ».

• put in placo during

Singing increases the blood pressure says a 
Southern doctor, but he neglected to say whnae

THROTTUNG THE FKKR I'K R H
'The Following is Reprinted from The 

Freedom Press 1
"It is scarcely news that (»resident Truman 

bsles the press But it came as news to us that 
the Administration w** within an inch of getting 
a throttling hold on the finances o f a free prews 
during the closing minutes of the last session ®f 
Congress The legislative clause in question was 
contained In Senate 2170 It would have given the 
Administration's price-control crar full authon 
ty over the aUe and alloration of the advertising 
budgets of private industry This authanty 
would have permitted the Administration to de
cide what constitute* reasonable' advertising ex
penses and to exclude from the coat of aalea' any 
outlay deemed »unreasonable' The proposed leg 
.slation tucknj In an 'amendment' to an amend 
ment (lassed an absent minded Senate by a 49 to 
21 vote It would have passed in the House of 
Representatives tf John E  Lyle. Jr . of Corpus 

‘ r Trxss. hadn t spotted the danger in the 
• glalsflon to the whole concept of free speech 

Mr Lyle It «rents to us. deserves an editorial 
gar .and in every magazine and newspaper In the 
land” —The Freeman

ramc rolling down on th? little 
town.

The county surpevor went in 
to the courthouse to save some 
pa {ters  and was marooned there. 
Mrs. I»robandt related, **W e 
could hear the shots o f his pis
tol mingling with the cries of 
animals and fowls going down 
the river."

Survivors standing on a hill 
above the town saw buliding af
ter building swept down the 
Middle Concho. One of the most 
harrowing ex|>ericnces was that 
of Sterling S. Robertson, a 
merchant. To escape the waters, 
he was forced to gjtend the night 
in a tret', with a snake coiled 
around his foot!

Afterward, the county seat 
was changed to its present loca
tion. San Angelo, and the name 
of Ben Franklin now lives only 
as a “ghost town.”

Legal Notice
STATE OF TEXAS 
COUNTY OF KNOX

Notice is hereby given that 
the partnership between Paul j 
Weiss, H. D. Ohlenbusch, and G. , 
E. Hardin, under the firm name I 
of Weiss and Company, was dis ' 
solved on the 9th day o f Janu 
ary, A. D., 1952. All debts duej 
to the said pcrtnershlp arc to In? 
paid and those due from the 
same discharged, at Vera, Tex-| 
ns, where the business will be] 
continued by the said Pauli 
Weiss and II. D. Ohlenbusch, 
under the firm name of W eiss; 
and Company.

RAUL w ii is s
G. E. HARDIN
H. D. OHLENBUSCH

24 4tc

R. L  Newsom 

M. D.
PHYSICIAN A SURGEON

Office Phone 2821 
Rm  Phone 4141

HUNDA T. TEX AH

Dr. Frank ('. Scott
Special tat on I -tarmasi 

and Sur fe r » of

ETE. EAR. NOSE. THROAT 
AND FITTTNP OF GL

Il U SU ILI. TEXAS
Office In Clinic Bldg . 1 bloc* 
Nurth ami S  Block West of 

Haskell NatT Bank

BLOHM STUDIO
Haakell. Texas

•  PORTRAITS 

•  COMMERCIALS 

•  KODAKS 

•  UEDDINGS 

Phone 4.VVW —

A soldier wounded in World 
War II by a shell fragment in 
the troat. wrote “Will 1 live?" 
The doctor said. •'Yes." Then 
the w’ounded man wrote. "W ill I 
be able to talk?" Again the doe- 

Back in 1938. it wav my good torj| j ^ y  was "Y ea ”  The sol 
fortune to visit Langtry and to dipr WTOtP< -Then wha tin the 
talk to Postmaster Dodd, whose dlPr -Then what in the
father was Judge Roy Beans _______________
adviser and closest friend. Post-] Mr „ d  Troy Denham
master Dodd said the stor.es and d, Ughter af  Leuderx visited 
about Bean ever having hanged wlth h„  Mr and Mrs
anybody were untrue. “There Lelamj Hannah, over the week 
wasn't a tree around here big Pnd

1 enough to support a man's _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
body.” he said, with a chuckle Ken* h .tudent at ^  A

M College at College Station. 
Did you ever hear of the town vtsned his parents. Mr and Mrs 

| ° f  Franklin? It was the p over the week end
county seat o f Tom Green Coun _______________
ty until In 1882, it was swept I 
away by a flood that claimed 
about 65 lives. Some years back, | 
the San Angelo Standard Times 
published an interview with 
Mrs Felix Probandt, who was 14 
when the flood occurred. She re 
called vividly the disaster, which 
claimed the lives o f her father 
an aunt and a cousin.

There had l>ecn th ree  weeks 
of h e a v y  rain and t h e n ’ 
it let up for a day to suen an ex I 

] lent that pros^-cUve Undbuv~rs 
went out to Inspect property 
But the next morning the angry 
waters o f the Middle Concho

Miss Frances Hallmark of 
Fort Worth spent the week end 
here with her parents. Mr. and 
Mrs. M. C. Hallmark.

i ¡Stop Taking 
Harsh Drugs for 
Constipation

See Yon In Church Sunday

WRKCKER
SERVICE

Phonen: Day, SHI 
N ight S9M

H. & H. Service 
Station

KNOX CITY, TEXAS

nd Chronic Dating I Ragela 
Regularity This AN-VagataMa W>»l
ifcmg Kink .tragi foe coat 
jnnh 70a brutally’ Their 
iping Jurtipt aotiaal hoard 

> i.r  » »a  fed it  «red si repeated dawag 
VI hen yow o m fio a r il» fe c icnaaapim t 

ct i tn h  hot <«rr* relict T*ke Dt. C »id 
HI 1 Senna Izxanve contained ia 4» rap 

,'epvin It'ssii rtftisH i Nou lm ,ashaon 
Iiuki Dr C*ldweil'i coaiaiat »a b m k  
>( Senna, oidett and oae o f A e  hue» 
-M trs l laiatieev known 10 mediaar 

l)r O ldwell i Senna Laxative lautcs 
*ood. acts mildly, brings iburoagh relief 
o *U ru *h  Helps you grr regular, ends 

chronic dosing Pven relieves (sumach 
,>urne«v, that constipation often brings.

H not i 
«WteMUaSiIH

H ». II M. ».

\Try »ha"*'

. * i* «/

Ü H .C A LD W E I1S
S E N N A  L A X A T I V E
Can ruinad In plaauaW W U n f Syraa Sanata

Office Hours. 
9-12 2-6

Office Cloaed 
on Thursdays

Plus: UNDERSEA KING
DOM. PRIZE PEST, 

SNAPSHOTS

Nat. Night Only. Feb. 2 
DOUBLE FEATURE!

—and—

“Blondie’s
Vacation”

Added: INJUN TROUBLE 

Sun. Mon., Feb. 3-4

Plus: POPETE, NEWS

.-Wed., Thors., 
February 04- 7

PREMIER SHOWING! 
CLAHE GABLE 
AVA GARDNER 

BRODERICK CRAWFORD 
LIONEL BARRYMORE

“Lone Star”
Texas in the making! 

Added: SLEEPY HOPPY 

Coming Feb. 19-11

THE DESERTFDX

Dr. Fidelia Moylette
CHIROPRACTOR

Phone 455! — Munday. Texa»

M a h a n  F u n e r a l  

H o m e

AMBULANCE SERVICE

Day Phone
3451

Nits Phone
3451

MUNDAY. TEXAS

R K M E M B E R

Home Furniture Co 

& Mattress Factory

For Your Mattress Work — 
We also have a nice stork of 

New and Uaed Furniture

A Ready Market For

Your Stock Ta
CATTLE .. H ORSES..  HOLS .. MULES

Our Sole attracts more Buyers than 
any Livestock Sale In thto Territory’

AUCTIO N  SALE  EVERY TUESDAY
Lots o f buyers are on hand to give hlgheat 

market prices for your livestock.
BUT HOGS MONDAYS AND TUESDAYS, PAYING 

YOU M r UNDER FORT WORTH PACKER

Monday Livestock Commission Co.
RatUff A Son Bill White. Auctioneer

I>. ('. Filanti
M. D.

n r r ^ T A N  a  s u *, .a -.i

Mti.vDrt., TEXAS

Yonr I ¿temi 1 NED COW Df»al 
er Kemm e« Dead Hlock 

FREE

Por Immediate Service 
PHONE ¡V07I COLLECT 

Munday. Tema«

CENTRAL IIIDS A 
RENDERING CO.

We Want to Be a 
BANK WITH A HEART

Not just a safe place to k e e p  your 
money—not just a place where all your 
ba.nkin.ur needs are taken care o f—but

An organization of friendly people, 
eaprer to help you do what’s really best 

for you at all times, in all financial mat
ters consistent with jrood banking.

The First National Bank
IN  MUNDAY

Lee Tires
We are now retailers f o r  Lee Tires, 

and have in stock tires for both passent?- 
er cars and trucks.

\ ou 11 f i n d  Lee Tires hig’h quality 
tires that will give you miles upon miles 
of satisfactory service. Get our prices 
before you buy tires!

PHILLIPS HEAVY DUTY 
OIL and GREASES

Buy Phillips oil by the case or barrel 
and save money. ( îreases for every auto
motive need.

STANLEY WARDLAW 
Butane Gas and Appliances

i
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Big Job Ahead 
For Fanners Of 

Texas In ’52
Farmer« the nation over are 

asked to produce more In 1952 
than ever before. The demand 
agricultural product« 1« great

and seems likuly to continue that 
way. Factors behind these greut 
demands are our fast growing 
population, the needs of the mil
itary and a margin for exports 
and safe reserves.

According to C. 1!. Bates, farm 
management specialist for the 
Texas Agricultural Extension 
Service, the Job at hand calls for 
wise planning and the efficient 
use of farm labor, equipment 
and materials. He says that al

Repair Work
on ELECTRIC APPLIANCES

We are now in a position to R i v e  
you fast service on your . . .

•  RADIOS
•  MIXMASTERS
•  OTHER ELECTRICAL  

A PPLIAN CES

A ll work is guaranteed. Bring us 
your appliances for prompt and e f
ficient service.

Stodghill Home 
f&Auto Supply

Your FIRESTONE Dealer

KKI) SH IM .I) AWARD TO PRESS OF TEXAS- l,t Col. John A 
Morrison, right. Texas commander of The Salvation Army, presents the 
Army’« Red Shield Award to Brad Smith, Weslaco, pr« ddent of the 
Texas Press Association. The gold plaque is inscribed "1 the Press of 
Texas in appreciation of outstanding and sympatheti« coverage of the 
human welfare and religious activities of The Salvu« .,n Army." The 
shield was presented in Austin at the 5th annual Mid W nter meeting 
of TPA. "How well you have told <mr story is evidence.! b> the fact that 
Inst year The Salvation Army in Texas spent one and w • half million 
dollars in a far-reaching spiritual and welfare prog rail throughout the 
state,” Colonel Morrison suid. "You let the people kii"» the need, and 
they furnished the means to meet that need.”

L O C A L S
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Gaines re

turned home last week after an 
extended visit in Florida, Gal
veston and other points.

Robret Henry Gaines, student 
at N. T. S. C. in Denton, spent 
the week end with his parents. 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Gaines.

Mr. and Mrs. George Nixon 
ami children of Vernon spent , 
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs John ! 
F. Nixon.

Mrs. Tom Marlin and Miss 
Staciu Collins are spending this i 
week with relatives in Fort 
Worth.

Mrs Ralph Watkins visited j 
friends and relatives over the1 
week end in Wichita Falls. |H

Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Sweeney 
of Big Spring visited with rela 
tives here last Sunday.

Just Arrived
A  Few of the N E W

GENERAL WHITEWAY TIRES
I f  you are interested in some white 

sidewall tires, see these while we have a 
few on hand.

Munday 
Implement Co.

locations of steel, copper and al
uminum for farm machinery 
and implements for the first 
quarter o f 1952 are suficient to 
turn out about 70 to 75 per cent 
o f the estimatinl equipment need
ed by farmers during the per
iod.

The items most likely to be in 
short supply are large tractors 
automatic hahjrs. combines, 
field chippers, cotton pickers, 
power sprayers, fencing, metal 

( roofing, portable Irrigation sys-

»ou con get. . .

“ « r e s t o « «
in Bthef 

Design

terns, and galvar /i d pipe. Bates 
urges farmers t<> get machinery 
repaired well ah« . 1 of the time 
for using it; keep a few extra
parts on hand; um- the best poss- 

j ible maintenance methods for 
they will add years of the life 
of machinery end «quipmcnt and 
last but not lea ,t yet all scrap 

I metal back on the defense Job 
by .soiling it.

The goals for major crops 
have been set as high as I'SDA 
specialists considi r it sound and 
practical to sit them. says 
llates. They hn\ aimed to pro 
vide a balance of crops to meet 
the greatest iv<-1- Available 
crop land is limited and every; 
acre should be put to Is best

Hates says m i nitrogen fer 
tillzer Is exporti I t„ avail
able but substatit.ally less than j 
farmers need. There'll h* aboul 
10 per cent less phosphate than 
last year. The oir: ik for chom 
¡cals for pest t itrol Indicates, 
that supplies will lie adequate 
though some xubettutes may 
need to be mail

Hates believes 'he labor situa
tion may be Avon tighter than in 
195t and especially during the 
harvest season.

These are but a few of the; 
problems ahead and are the reas 
on why Bates says the solution! 
will call for ovfiert management 
and greater efficiency on every 
farm Job. He says the entire 
has a part to play In this gn at 
drive for more production, for 
ilefen.se farm ng really begins 
in the farm h me.

Right now, says Bides, is a 
good time to cteck all farm ma
chinery and equipment. Replace 
the machines that cannot U* re
pain'd and get those that can 
lie repaired in top operating 
shape heeausi breakdowns and 
accident during the production 
seasons can materially reduce 
the output of an individual as 
well as the farm. Proper main
tenance and big operating effic 
iency for all farm machinery 
and equipment is a must for 
1952.

FUTURE

So m i  farmers prefer Open Center tires.
while others demand Traction Cen

ter. Regardless of the type you prefer. 
Firestone has it. No one else offers you 
a choice, because Firestone alone pro
vides both tread designs.

If it's Open Center d ljgn  you want, 
vee the sensational new Firestone Cham
pion Open Center, Curved Bar Tractor 
lire. Try it— for traction, for cleaning, 
for smoothness on the highway, for all

around performance. You'll find it’s awpy 
ahead of any open center tire ever made.

If it's #ie Traction Center Tire you 
want, there's only one — the patented 
Firestone Champion. This tire has long 
been recognized by thousands of farmers 
the country over as the top performer 
for year-around work. A  test on your 
own farm will show yo*.

So again we say, regardless of your 
preference in tractor tire tread design, 
see us.

When you have a flat—call us. We will pick 
up your tractor tire, repair it, and return it to 
you promptly.

Stodghill
Home & Auto Supply

A .

Lillian M Adams (U ft), presi
dent of Graduate Nuraes’ Asaocia- | 
tion, Washington, D.C., congratu. 
iates Nancy Bullion. 10. diaroverrd | 
in nation-wide search by Bauer & 
Black, surgical dressings makers, 
to find among thousands of young 
girls, one who aspires to nursing 
vocation and appro*« he« most near- j 
ly ideal qualifications of American 
nurse Child won IS.000 U.S. Bond 
first pme and Miss Curity title 
Contest marks first active part by 
industry on l>ehalf of critical na
tional nurses* recru tment. current 
demand indicating HSl.fthfi regis
tered nurses are needed for civilian 
service and 3,0<»0 nyore for military 
mobilisation. Miss bullion, sixth- 
grade schoolgirl in i«etion's capital, 
i* daughter of got »nment em« 
ployces and has twin sistec.

O T I C E
Our Telephone Number has been changed to

4 0 5 1
MUNDAY INSURANCE AGENCY

(W AI.I-ACK MOORIIOCSEi 
f Block* North of ILw-ves Motor Company

■ B E A R  
SAFETY 
SERVICE

/

Drive With Safety
We have been appointed official safe

ty inspection station by the State De
partment of Public Safety.

We now have the stickers, machinery 
and equipment to make your car safe 
on the highways.

Our equipment includes the Rear front end machine, 
the Bear headlight tester, wheel balancing equipment, 
etc. When you get on the highways, be sure you can

STEER SURE ENOUGH
Our Bear wheel alinement a n d wheel balancing 

equipment will make your steering safe.

SEE FAST ENOUGH ~~
Bear headlight testing service gives y o u  a safe 

light, while preventing a blinding light.

STOP QUICK ENOUGH
Steering, seeing, breaking— these are t h e  life

line of your car. Have them tested at our official au
thorized testing station. We have the equipment for 
curing your automotive ills.

Reeves Motor Co,
Dodge-Ply mouth Dealer Dial 5631, Munday
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Local (>irl In 
Beauty Content At 

H-SU, Abilene
A runoff election at the be

ginning ol the spring semester 
will decide winners ol "beauty” 
and "beast” titles at Hardin- 
Simmuns University.

H SU Band Uditor Jaon Craw 
lord announced Monday that 
lour girls and three boys are 
still in the running.

"Beauty" com(>etitors are Lo
retta Cutlette o l Joplin, Mo.; 
Pat Baxter o 1 Anson; Patsy 
Morrow ol Munday and Dolor
es Williamson ol Kastland.

“ Beast” candidates are Bill 
(Clem) Preston ol Abernathy; 
Bill Cagle ol Childress and BUI 
Denton o l Brisbane. Call!.

Presentation of winers of the 
runoff election will be made ut 
an all-university party February 
14, in the Hose Field House.

Methodist WSCS 
Has Bible Study 
On Last Monday

The Woman’s Society ol Chris 
j tian Service met on Monday,
! January 28, lor the first Bible 
study, members meeting in the 
home ol Mrs. J. C. Hice.

A very interesting study of 
the Book of Acts was led by Mrs. 
M. F. Billingsley, and was en
joyed by all. Twenty-four mem- 
iters w-ere present.

The next lesson will be in the 
home of Mrs. D. E. Holder next 
Monday afternoon at 3:15 
o’clock.

Last Kites For -  
Colored Minister 

Held On Friday

Mrs. Ben Holder 
Honored Recently 
On 67th Birthday

Mrs. Ben Holder was surpris 
ed with a birthday dinner recent
ly in the horn»- of a son-in-law 
and daughter, Mr and Mrs. 
Mike Parker of Red Springs.

A  wonderful dinner w a s  
spread inmluding the birthday 
cake and candles indicating her 
67th birthday. She also receive«! 
many nke gifts.

Among those present were: 
B. R. Holder, Jr., and family, 
Mr. ami Mrs T  M Scarbrough. 
Grandma Sallie Holder, Carl 
Holder and sons, Jimime and 
Denis. Mr and Mrs. Hay Nich 
ol», Wichita Falls; Mr and Mrs 
Reuben Richards ami family 
Vera; Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Seuie 
and sons and Mr. and Mrs Ben 
Holder. Gore*.

Mrs. D. C. Eiland was a bust 
ness visitor in Wichita Falls on 
Tuesday of this week

Funeral serv ices for J W. W il
liams, local colored minister, 
were held at 2 p. m. Friday from 
the Church of God in Christ in 
Munday. Supt. W. W. Fields ol 
Coleman officiated.

Wiliams died Monday, Janu
ary 21. of injuries received in an 
automobile accident In O’Brien 
late Saturday aftemon. The 1941 
Buiek belonging to Williams and 
driven by Chiton Wallace, was 
being driven onto the highway 

1 when it was hit by an oncoming 
i pickup drive n by J. W. Oxford 
| o f O’Brien. A ll occupants of the 
cars were hospitalized in 

I Knox County Hospital.
Williams was apparently 

I proving when he suddenly 
, came worse «>n Monday and died 
; within a rt time.

He was born in Louisiana 
on April 3. 1879. and came

I to Knox City in 1934. He had 
served as pastor of the Church 
ol God in Christ in both Knox 
City and Mun-I.iy a number 
o l years,

Survivor» are his wife. Irene 
and {our nieces anil nephews 
whom he ami his wife reared 
Burial was In the Knox City 
cemetery.

L O C A L S
Maxine Hill, who recently 

completed her schooling at N. T. 
S. C. in Denton, has accepted a 
position as teacher at the public 
school at Midland. She is the 
«laughter of Mr. and Mrs. Claude 
Hill.

study ----------------7:00 p. m.
WELCOME TO A LL OUR 

SERVICES

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Hill and 
Claude Larry attended the mld-j 
winter gratiuation exercises at ! 
N. T. S. C in Denton, where 
their daughter. Miss Maxine. r«> ' 
reived the B. A. deg tee, Sunday 1

Mr. and Mrs. J R. Hill ami 
daughters visited in the honu* of 
Mr. and Mrs. Delmer Hill ol Dal
las on Saturday. They also at 
tended the graduation exercises 
of his sister, Maxine, in Denton 
Sunday.

Mr and Mrs. Alton Rogers " f 
Big Spring visited in the home 
«if ML and Mrs. W. B. Johns n 
last Saturday. Mrs. Sue Sc head 
iik. who has U-cn here visit 
relatives, returmxl home with 
Mr. and Mrs. Rogers for t e 
week.

THE CHURCH OF GOU
We welcome you to each of 

the church services, as follows: 
Sunday school, ltf a. m.; morn

ing worship, 11 ». m.; Sunilay 
evening service, 7:30 p. m.; 
pray er m e e t in g  Wednesday. 
7:30 p. m.; young people's ser
vice. Saturday. 7:30 p. m.

Rev. C. E. Miles, pastor.

(•OKKK BAPTIST ( U l l C I  
S. E. Stevenson, pastor 

10:00 a. m. Sunilay ta'hooi. 
1100 a. m. Preaching. Sub

ject: The latke of Fire." Rev. 
20:15.

6 30 p. m Training Union.
7 30 p. m. Preaching. Sub

ject “The Trial of Faith.” 1
Peter. 1:7.

8 00 p. m. Singspiration by 
young people.

W’EINERT FOURSQUARE 
CHURCH 

Welnert, Texas
J. E. Thompson, pastor

Sunday Sch«xil____10:00 P .M.
Morning Worship 11:00 P. M.
louth S erv ices____6:00 P. M.
Evangelistic Service. 7:00 P. M.
Prayer Meeting,

W ednsday__ ______7:00 P. M.
Preaching Service,

PRESBYTERIAN’ CHURC H
Munday, Texas 

You are cordially Invited to 
attend these services at the 
church:

Sunday school, 10 a. m.; 
preaching services, 11 a. in.

Rev. Bob Johansen. Pastor.

th-

inv
be-

TO OI U FRIEND* IN 
MUNDAt

Scotty is home and joins h > ( 
family in thanking everyone for 
the prayers, cards and many 
kindness* shown him and hi» 
family during his stay in tlv* 
hospital. You will never know 
the assurance ami courage it 
gave us all May Gods’ blessing; 
be on each of you. is our pray-; 
er.

Mr. ami Mrs. E. R. Ponder
Dr. Wm Ponder
Scotty, Danny ami Dick.

* '  . lte

Services At The 
Area Churches

FOUR SQUARE CHURCH 
Goree, Texas 

K. Marion, Pastor
Sunday school, 10 a. m.; 

morning worship, 11 a. m ; 
evan.vltstitf service. 7 p. m. We 
wi ivomc you to all our services

FIRST METHODIST CHURCH 
R L  Butler, pastor

Ft ut school. 10 a. m.: morn
inc worship. 10:55 a. m.; Fellow- | 
ship h ur. 7 p. m.; M. Y. F_ j
8.30 p. m.

Mir % service, Wednesday,j
7:30 p. m.

Uh r rehearsal. Wednesday, ]
8 p. pi.

w S C. S Monday, 4 p. m .;, 
W 8 Guild each second »n I 
fourtli Monday A 7:30 p. m.

Offic: d hoard meetings, thlnl 
Mondays 7:30 p. m

X ■ l‘*t Men. socoml Tues
days 7 .70 p. m.

Children’s Fellowship Group, 
Mondays, 4 p. m.

FIRST B A IT  1ST CHUKCH 
Munday. Texas

Elder L. M. Handley preaches 
Huron A. I’olnac. pastor

Sunday School_____10:00 A. M
Morning Worship 11:00 A. M
Training U n ion_______6:30 P. M.
Evening Worship 7:30 P. M

Political
Announcements

Colored People 
Activities Of The

Many friends were present 
last Friday afternoon when fin
al rites were held for Eliler J 
W. Williams, beloved pastor of 
the Church of God In Christ of 
Munday ami Knox City. He sus
tained injuries In an automobile 
accident which later claimed his 
life. Elder Williams was the old 
est minister In the district and 
was afectlonately called "Father 
Williams.” He w a s always 
ready to do his duty when call
ed upon anil was faithful to the 
end. He had pastored both the 
Munday and Km*x City churehec 
for several years. The eulogy 
was delivered by Elder W. W. 
Fields, superintendent of the 
Coleman District. He is surviv
ed by a wife, several nieces and

nephews and a host of friends. 
Burial was in Knox City.

Other Elders here for the fun
eral were: II. Brooks of Brock- 
enridge. H. V. Spears of Browrn 
wood. A. Green an«! C. H. Bates 
of Abilene and S. L. Sanders of 
Munday.

We wish to thank Mrs. Sidney 
Winchester and Mrs. Bowden 
for the magazines received this 
week.

We also wish to express our
appreciation to Mr. and Mrs. 
Arthur Smith. Jr., for the 
swing. It Is providing so much 
enjoyment for the smaller chil
dren.

The boys’ basket ball team 
lost to Haskell last Thursday 
night 42 to 32.

The Texas Farm and Ranch 
Safety Committee urges farm
ers and their families to start 
their own safety program.

The Munday Times Is author
ized to announce the candidacy 
of the following, subject to th<* 
action o f the voters in the 1952 
Democratic Primaries:

For County Judge:
I .  A. (Louis) PARKER 
FRANK HIM,

F«*r Commissioner of Precinct 
Two:
ERNEST ALLEN 
CO LLINS MOORHOUSE 
W D (Bill) HAMILTON 
W ALTER TKAINHAM

S e t t e x  S l e r u i ú i Q
“ —  is the reason s*

WHITEüÉ 
S WA H 0&

is America's Finer Coffee!
W — ..Value t^lort Coupon in E v e r y  P o u n d 1

JUST ONCE
That's the total number of 

Hines vou pav the selling 
cost f o r  safe, dependable 
STATE FARM auto insur
ance coverage!

STATE FARM Insurance Is 
economical, too!

STATE FARM suto lnsur 
anee costs are low' Members 
pay no inept agent's sales 
commission year after year 
as with ordinary insurance. 
STATE FARM aims to insure 
only careful «lrtvers- -there
by reducing insurance coats

•  Join the nearly 2 «Dm o 
members of STATE I  ARM'

STATE F A KM 
M U TU AL 

A l  TOMOBILE  
IN SU R AN C E  CO.

LEO FETSCH. Rep 
Phone f.VM

MUNDAY. TK.VAA

Ford Dealers To
Special Meet in«

Over 300 Ford tractor dealers 
and their dealership personnel 
from all points of Texas will at 
ternl a special meting February 

; l. 1952. at the Baker Hotel in 
Dalas. Texas. It wll b e spon 
sored by The Stewart Company. 
Ford Tractor a n d  Dearborn 
Farm Equipment Distributor In 
Texas, and Dearborn Motors 
Corporation. Birmingham. Mich- 

! igan
Winston HUcklock is repre

senting the local Mumiay Imple 
ment Company at thu meeting.

The meeting will consist of 
special skits, slides and motion 
pictures presenting the latest 
plans and policies for sales and 
service of farm tractors and 
equipment A new motion pie- 
Sure. m»<le especially for this 
program, shows tractor manu
facturing and testing (»iterations 
at Detroit and Birmingham 
Michigan

Dealers will be given latest 
Information on the availability 
outlook for farm equipment dur
ing 1952 am! an atcion program 
f<»r improving servi«'* to their 
farm customers.

GOBI E METHODIST ( III R« II
Bourdon Smith, pastor 

Church school. 10 a. m.; morn i 
mg worship. 11 a. m.; M. Y. F 
6 p. m.; evening service 7 p. m. j 

Prayer service each Wednes | 
«lay, 7 p. m. You are welcome j 
to any and all of our serv ices

FHFKFH OF FHKLST 
Munday. Texas 

J B. Barnett, Evangelist 
UTRD’S DAY SERVICES 

Bible claaaes for all
a g e s ------ -,--------10:00 a.

Assemble together for wor
ship ------------------  10 45 a

Bible claaaes f >r all
a g e s ------- ----------- 6:30 p.

Assemble t«>gether for wor-
s lu p ---------------- 7:15 p

Wednesday evening Bible

NT. lo s r .m s  c i iF ic  i*
l Catholic) Rhlnelard 

Holy Masses: Sundava ami 
Hoiydavs, 8:00 and 10 00 a. m.

“ iiour of Faith". KFD\ « 0  ; 
Sundays. 10 30 a. m

"Rosary for Peace" KRLD 
WHO. Friday. 9:15 p m Pra«. 
“ rsl.

Catholic Hour, 1 P M Sun
days WBAP.

Res Fabian Dlersing. O. S. i! i

m

m.

m.

m.

BETHIJCHEM PRIMITIVE 
BAPTIST CHURCH

Elder Raymond Bunch, Pastor 
Services are being held live 

miles north of Munday.
Services at LI a m. Saturday 

before the second Sunday. Ser 
vices at 10:30 a m Sunday, 
the third Sunday. Services at 
10 20 a m Sunday. Singing in 
the evening

F«»r County Tr.asur«*r:
W. P. SNODY

t Re-elect ion)
t

For State Repr«-*e»daUve,
83n! District:

(  I.A 1»E WHITESIDE

For Tax Aaseitor-Oollector:
M A. BUM PAS, JR.

t Re-election)
W. C. GLENN

For Sheriff:
HOMER T. MELTON

I Re-election)

For Commissioner of Precinct 
4:
GEORGE NIX

t Re-election)

For ( ommlssi«tner of Precinct 
1:
O. L. (Pete) KNIGHT

(Reflection)

F«*r District Clerk:
MRS. OPAL HARRISON

(Re-election)

a  a a  a  ■  a  a ■ ■

Just Arrived
A  Few of the N E W

I

■

j  GENERAL WHITEWAY TIRES
I f  you are interested in some white 

sidewall tires, see these while we have a 
few on hand.

Munday 
Implement Co.

David a n d  J immte Davla 
spent the week end with their , 
cousin. Hoy Edward Barnett, in 
Knox City KIMBEI.i S

Joe Choucalr visit e«i with 
friends in Vernon over the week 

enti.
Shortening 3 ' » »  6 3 c

Farm
Supplies
Visit our place for your farm supplies 

that you’ll be needing* for this year’s <ic- 
tivities. We now have in stock . . . .

•  SPIKES

•  29 H. P. POW ER UNITS

•  FERTILIZER ATTACHM ENTS

•  FARM LEVELS

•  TOOL BAR CHISEL BEAMS

Reid’s Hardware
Munday, Texas

MLSSION

Peas 2  303 cans 2 9 c
WHITE »W  AN

Apricots 2 ; > - 7 3 c
POUT TENS

Cereals pkg. 3 3 c
».1 NsRINE

Marshmallows
5 * OZ. PKG»

3 5 c
K R

deal 1 0  Ih. hag 2 3 c
F r e s h  F r u i t s  

&  V e g e t a b l e s  
Bananas Ih. 1 3 c
FRESH

Tomatoes crt. 1 9 c

W HITE SW AN

Salad Dressing
PT. JAR

3 4 c
FROZEN FOODS

Fruit Pies e a .5 9 c
D O N AU ) DUCK FOKDIIOOK

Lima Beans pkg. 3 3 c
I n  O u r  M a r k e t

Pork Chops lb. 4 5 c
CRESI ENT SIJC*3)

Bacon lb. 2 8 c
HORMEL

Oleo lb. 2 4 c
B A U  .ARO

Biscuits 2  cans 2 5 c
F H E X n  D R E S S E D

FRYERS and HENS
•  W E  GIVE F. S. TR A D IN G  STAMPS

Morton & Welbom

DOLLAR
FR ID AY  ^ ^ M « * a n d . . . .  
SATUR. M J t m W  M O N D A Y

•  SPECIAL PURCHASE!
or«. I ami: and short aleeve». Small, iniHlium and large. 
MEN’S U N K  SPORT SIIIRTS. Value« to $10.00. All col 
with circular skirt, velvular (rim. s»-||ing regularly $5.99.

o.T......$2.99
LADIES’ SKIRTS

BROCADED TAFFETA with gold thread. Full length, 
with circular sldrt, velvular trmi. S«dllng regularly $5.99.

so£”...... *2.99
LADIES’ BLOUSES

SHIRT WAIST STYLES. Solid color«. Blu«*, pink, maize. 
Regular $1.99.

K'“-*1.59 $3.
CLOSE OUT SPECIALS!

Men’s Suits, reg. 29.99, now____ $15.88
Men’s Jackets, reg. 14.99, now $10.88 
Boys’ Jackets, reg. 6.99, now ’ $3.88 
Men’s Wool Sweaters, now ..$1.88 
Boys’ Cowboy Shirts, now $1.88
Ladies’ Flannel (¡owns, now . ~ $1.67
Fancy Table Cloths, now . . .  44«.
Indies’ Suede Shoes, reg. 4.99
_J?ow . . .  $2.77
Ladies’ Nylon Hose, reg. 1.95 

n o w ----------------   $1.00

Martin’s Dept. Store
“The Best for loess" Munday, Texa*
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G o r e e N e w s  Items
THE (iKOKOK NIXES

HAVE A

Manpower Needed 
For Both Military, 

Civilian Service
SON Mr». Mae Claburn.

Mr. uti<l Mr*. Homer Howard 
ami Jennie attended the funeral 
of Mr. Howard's niece In Whith 
urrel last Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Cooksey 
- and Ward und Pen fly attemled

d eleven ounces maco his ap ,he far st,xk show in Fort 
,>earance in a Fort Worth hos- Worth las. Friday and Satur- 
pltal January 15, he was look- day. 
in« for a home that he might

I f  you are wondering about 
the broad smiles George and 
Kuth Nix are wearing lately, 
here Is the answer: Little Eu- 

ne, who weighs five pounds
i :

natike someone happy, so Mr. 
ami Mrs. Nix brought him home 
with them on January 18th, 
where it seems he is already 
master of the household.

Mr. and Mrs. T. H. Jones vis 
•ted relatives in Lubbock last 
Sunday.

Mr and Mrs. ii. K. McCauley 
s[>ont Monday and Tuesday in

Both parents and Granny \ n 'T ° ™  C“ y> ,ransac,m«  
Phillips are doing nicely. Thank 
You.

W. S. Yates is in a Wichita 
Falls hospital undergoing treat
ment.

GOREE
THEATRE

Saturday. February a

Glenn Ford and Viveca 
Lindfors in . . .

“The Flying 
Missile”

INTERESTING SHORT 
SUBJECTS_________

Sunday and Monday 
February »4

‘Take Care of My 
Little Girl”

A technicolor picture star
ring Jeanne Crain.

Also NEWS and COM ED Y

Tuesday and Wednesday 
February M

MGM's crime probe oX the
underworld . . . .

“No Questions 
Asked”

Starring Barry Sullivan, 
Arlene Dahl, George Mur* 
phy and Jean HVgen.

SHORT FEATURES 
ADDED

iness.
Kenneth Roberts ¿if Panhan 

die spent afew days last week 
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs 
S. C. Roberts.

I Mrs. J. T. Lawson left last 
. , . Sunday for a few days visit with
J. L-. Cloudy, who had surgery relatives in Dallas 

several days ago in the Haskell | Mr. and Mrs George Crouch 
hospital, was bale to bo moved and son. Heard; Mr. and Mrs. i 
to the home of his daughter.\ Chas. Knefely in Wichita Falls

spent Sunday in Oklahoma City 
with Mr. and Mrs Jimmie Rae 
Crouch and children.

Mr. and Mrs. R. c. Ponder 
and Cpl. and Mrs. James L. Mir
acle and children of San Berna- 
dino, Calif., were week end vis
itors in the W. O. Lewis home. 
Mrs. Ponder is a sister of Mr. 
I>*wis. They all visited another 
sister and family. Mr. and Mrs. 
Earl Sorrells in Rule last Sun
day. Cpl. Miracle was onroute to 
San Antonio to report for ser
vice.

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Mailole of 
Dallas visit's! his mother, Mrs. 
Laura Madole. last Sunday.

Miss Emma Cooksey, woh ha' 
been visiting relatives in Miss 
issippi, returned home last week.

Mr. and Mrs. R. C. Spinks 
spent last Sunday with their 
daughter. Mrs. Lee Feohster - 

Clyde Rogers, who underwent 
surgery In Knox City last week, 
is reported to be doing rli-ely.

Mr. and Mrs. E. M 
visited his mother nea 
last Sunday.

Maximum use of manpower.
both civilian and miltary, has 
been ordered by Army Secretary
Frank Pace.

Just how well that is being 
carried out will lx* reflected in 
the efficiency ratings of*officer 
from top level on down to the 
lowest echelons, announced Lt 
<Ien. La*Roy Lutes, Comanding 
General. Fourth Army.

Secretary Pace, In brief. |xiin' 
cd out that the Army has on it 
rolls a large percentage of the 
prixluctive manpower of the na 
tion He said it is essential that 
these individuals Is* utilized to 
render the maximum service.

“Each of us." wrote Secretary 
Pace, “who has any responalbil- j 
ity for the assignment and util 
ization of personnel must take 
positive steps toward ellminat 
ing waste in the use o f this m in 
power.”

The Army Secretary empha- 
slzod that training, operations, 
production and administration 
must lx* streamlined to pnxlucr* 
greater results per individual.

Officers rating or indorsing 
efficiency reports have been or

L O C A L S
Mr. and Mrs. Dewey IVnning 

ton of Shamrock were visitors 
In the Frank Garrett home Tues , 
day. They were returning froni • 
the Fat Stock Show in Fort 
Worth and were in the party ad 
vertising the S t Patrick Day 
rvent for which Shamrok is 
becoming famous.

Lt. Billy Bouldin, who is stat
ioned at Santa Ana, Calif., is 
here visiting his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Moulton Wiggins.

Mrs. Frank Garrett, Brenda, 
Linda and Sue visited Mrs. C. L. 
Lynch at the Stovall Hot Well 
in South Bend Sunday.

Jimmy Boyles, student at Tex
as University In Austin, in here 
between semesters visiting his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Don 
Boyles.

Mrs. Joe Bailey King.
Ruth Baker, Mrs. L. L. Womble 
and Mrs. Worth Gafiord were 
business visitors in Abilene on 
Tuesday of this week.

David Eiland. student at 
Schreiner Institute at Kcrrville, 
visited his patents, Dr and Mrs. 
D. C. Eiland, between semesters.

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Shacke) 
ford and son of Jayton visited 
her patents, Mr. and Mis. J. A. 
Ilill, Sr., over the week end.

dered by General Lift«*» that tin* 
efficiency reports, wh> appli 
cable, must show If the i e«J o f 
fleer has achieved unusual re
sults In the utilization f man' 
power or whether he has ix**n 
deficient In that line

According to Fourth Army 
officials, the economic use of 
manpower, both military and cl 
viliun, has been the p- <y and 
the number o f personn* , in the 
area conforms well w f'i.n  n»*c 
essary n*quirements.

Mr. and Mrs. Carlton Mooney^ 
and son of Abilene are visiting 
friends and relatives here and 
at Goree this week.

Don Coffman of Goree and 
Donnie Darr of Knox City left 
last Wednesday for Fresno, Cal ! 
iiornia where they will attend 
Fresno State College.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyndol Smith of 
Dallas spent the week end here 
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs.
A. L. Smith.

Mr. und Mrs. David Penlck of 
San Angelo, visit«*d with Mr 
gnd Mrs. Russell Penick over 
the w«*ek end.

Jim Choate of Lubbock visited 
friends here over the wt*ek end

Harold Fox. who is attending 
Texua A. & M. at College Sta 
turn, spent the week end here| 
with his parents, Mr and Mrs. 
C. E. Fox.

Mr. and Mrs. James Dyke of 
Portales, New Mexico, visited 
friends here last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Edgar 
were guests in the home of Mr. 
und Mrs. Grady Roberts in Wich 
ita Fulls over the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Alexander 
o f Hawley visited relatives and 
friends here last Sunday.

Mr and Mrs. Ky Hunter of 
Iowa Park spent the week end 
with friends and relatives here.

Complete Automobile Insurance
WALLACE MOORHOUSE

M U N D A Y  INSUR ANCE  AGENCY  
Four Blocks North of Beeves Motor Co.

Phone 4051 410 9th Ave.

n-May 
74

Errol Flynn, Miriam Hop
kins. Randolph Scott and 
Humphrey Bogart In . . .

“Virginia City”
SHORTS VARIETY

attend the fat stock show 
Fort Worth during the week ei 

Mr. and Mrs. E. V. Shack 
ford visited In the home of I 
•later, Mrs. G. E. Welch. In A 
lene laat Sunday. They were n 
there by another sister. Mrs. 
L. Dagley of Lockney.

Mr. and Mrs. Chas. W. Atk 
son o f Panhandle visited re 
tlves here during the past we< 

Mr. and Mrs. W. L. Mo< 
and daughter. Essie, were 
Stamford last Monday. wh< 
Mrs. Moore underwent mir 
surgery on her eye.

Ralph McMeen of Wich

Monday.
Mr. and Mrs. J. F. 

and family attended 
stock show in Fort W 
week end.

the

j ShÄ  ^  A  Ä  m ** m B A  4 M  K IM BBJ.’B VEGETABLE £  Aorienmg osc
jJ inice 22 t
jP<scans T« u, -31t
a ■

SO
t ■

offee 83 c
Economize In ’52
You can buy top dressed ho#s for less 

than 30 cents per pound— home killed in 
our plant, processed to please you. You 
can save 38 per cent if  y o u  raise your 
pork, and 29 per cent if you buy o u r  
hogs. Rent a locker today and take ad-
vantage of higrh prices.

SPECIALS THIS WEEK END
FRESH

Catfish, not frozen lb. 6 9 c
HOME CURED

Sliced Bacon lb. 4 5 c
Fresh Home Made Sausage

Oleo (colored quarters) lb. 2 5 c
FRESH FROZEN

Sweet Pitted Cherries p t .2 9 c
Cheer Ig. size 2 9 c
FROZEN. COOKED

Waffles, 6 per pkg. 2 9 c
FROZEN READY TO BAKE

Chicken Pot Pies ea. 2 9 c

Munday 
Locker Plant

Strike up the Band
. . . .  h«*rc ctanc*. a big parade of nuprr \alu«~. . . . the famous 
brands win prefer for finer numbly and finer flavor an* fea tu r

ed at tow. row p r im  that mean extra savings rnr you. Then-'* 
no guesing about value when you shop at M SYSTEM because 
our displays are filled with brands that are your buy words 
for quality . . . .y<»ur guarani«-«-** of grand eating In every 
ran and ium ka re. Iton’t take lesa. Enjoy the best. Buy fam 
ous brand*« at M SYSTEM.

' I

s■■■
3

Bakerite 79c

Crisco 3 l.B. 
«A N 85«

Salmon ’ 39«
M M  BICI.I.’S MEXICAN HTTLB

Beans 2 -  25c

■

i

Î »•SON’S

P E A S 2  for 2 9 c

Peanut Butter 49(
ALUMINUM FOIL 3 7 c
LUX SOAP 3  bars 2 5 c
SUPREME—25c VALUE

VANILLA WAFERS 2  for 3 5 c
MISSION H A T  CAN !*T

Pineapple 2 for 25«

TIDE ™ 79c
C O R N  — ntk 2 ~ 39(
CRACKERS 2 9 c

Q u a l i t y  A A t a t »

AItMOl ICH STAK r t iu t  1*0KB

S A U S A G E lb. 3 9 c
PORK CHOPS lb. 3 9 c

FRANKS, Pre-packed 3 5 c

PUFFIN BISCUITS . 1 2 c

ROUND STEAK lb. 9 8 c

PICNIC—Ready to Eat lb. 4 2 c

■ £ 1  ¥  f  \  | T  T )  PURASNOWorKIMBFLL’S
i L U U K  25 Pounds

Goree Store P D w  ' n »*«■
1.89
Goree Store

M Y
T

u i l

*
/
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M L lo ri, Lh k  cr Exchange It Throngh • • •

The Times Want Ads
MAKE suits-You ca n  

sure enough. Get a Bear 
alignment check-up t o d a y  
Munday Truck A Tractor Co.

Stic

NOTICE—Gravel, $3 per yard; 
driveway gravel. Si per yard, 
dirt, SI per yard, delivered In 
Munday Phone 2191. A. E. 
(Sappy) Uowley 19-tic

FOB

Polio Insurance
S U  J. C. HARPHAM

Loan. Heal Batate

FOR SALE -1950 Kelvlnator j 
refrigerator. 8.6 cu. feet.; 1951 
Estate gas range. Yours for, 
$150 each. \V. E. Sto\ all, phone. 
2671. ltp j

SPECIAL -W il l  make cotton' 
print dresses for a limited j 
time for $2.50 each. Phone 
3021. Mrs. Addie Layne. 5141 
East Main St. ltp I

FOR SALE—Farmall M trac 
tor with 4-row equipment. In 
good shape. J. S. Shannon.

19 tic

RADIO SERVICE—We have an 
experienced man for your rad 
k> repairs. Three-day service 
or less on most radios. Stodg 
hill Home and Auto Supply.

24-tfc

L§®K
rudrntial

FARM 
LOANS

/  Low I ntaraat 

4  Long Term 

4 Fair A oo ra la ^

J  Prom pt

J. f. Harpham
Insurance, Beal Estate

MUNDAY. TEXAS

Authorized Mortgage Loan So
licitor for The I’rudantlal In
surance Company of America.

W A f/ T E »-  Clean cotton 
Na khaki or silk. WU1 pay U %  
cents per pound. M unday 
Truck and Tractor Co. 40 tic.

FOR LEASE—160 acres of land, 
close to Monday 218 acres 
good land near Loving. Texas, 
for sale at $125 tier acre. R. 
M. Alinanrode. 26-2tc

AVOID DANGER—That results
from tmpioper wheel allg ament 
and poor brakes We can fig 
your car with our new Beal 
machine. Munday Truck A 
Tractor Co. 5-tie

FOB

Polio Insurance
SEE J. C. HAKPHAM

lu»urance. Ioana. Beai I

NOTICE
To Property Holders of Goree 
> independent School District, 

Goree, Texas:
Beginning February 1, 1952

interest at the rate of 6 per cent 
will be added to all delinquent 
taxes In the Goree Independent 
School District. This action was 
taken by the board at a recent 
meeting. Pay your taxes prompt 
ly and save this interest.

GOREE INDEPENDENT 
* SCHOOL BOARD

25-3tp

Draft Delinquenti) 
Are On Increase

New Machinery
New 1981 M Farmall trap 

tar with or without equip
ment

New 1981 II and C Farmall 
Mat tors w i t h  or without 
equipment

New 1981 W-9 and WD-9 
Ihrm tll wheat land tractors.

Used Machinerym
Late model 1949 Ford trac

tor with 2 row equipment. 
Extra good condition.

1949 International self pro
pelled combina.

1950 International self pro- 
palled combine, priced to sail

One Model H tractor with 
two-row equipment E x t r a  
good.

Also a nice selection of 
used International and John 
Deere and Krause orvr-wa 
in all size«

I ’sed Cars and 
Trucks

1950 Plymouth deluxe 4 
door, extra clean and very 
low mileage

1947 Plymouth 2-door se 
dan Good shape

1946 Ford 2-door sedan 
Priced to sell.

COME IN WE W ILL 
TRY TO TRADE'

M U N D A Y

p  m %
M E FARMALL HOUSE

PHUNt 61

KRAUSE PLOWS-We can make 
immediate delivery on 8. 10. 1 4  
and 15 foot Krause plow*. Muj» 
day Truck A Tractor Co. 32 tic.

NOTICE For tractor tire ser
vice, call us. We'll pick up 
your flats, repair them, and 
deliver tires to you. Stodghill 
Home and Auto Supply.

WANTED - Clean cotton rags. 
No khaki or silk. Will pay 12‘4 
cents (ter pound. Munday 
Truck and Tractor Co. 49 tie.

FOR SALE—Two new houses, 
20x26 feet, on lot sloe 55x100 
Complete, ready for occupan
cy. $3.500.00 each. W n  Cam 
cron A Co. 2-ltr

FOR SALE— House, rour rooms 
and bath, close In. H. D War 
ren $9 f

STOP QUICK A split second 
may make the difference be | 
tween life and death. Let US 
make your car aafe with our 
new Hear System service. Mun 
day Truck A Tractor Co. 5-tfc

KRAUSE PLOWS—W e ca n  
make Immediate delivery on 8. 
10, 12 and 15 ft. Krause plows 
Munday Truck A Tractor Co.

32 tie I

F< 'R SALE- -House, 3 room and 
hath, to be moved after Janu 
ary 1, 1952. See Harold Deck
er, third house east of Rhine 
land gin. 20-tfc

FOR SALi: Grocery business 
in Munday to desirable couple 
who want in business. I f you i 
are not able to buy all. own 
er will keep part of fixtures 
and lease along with building. 
Will make long time lease if 
desired. See J. C. Borden, 
Munday, Texas. ltc

FOB

Polio Insurance
SEE J. C. HAKPHAM

GO GULF—Try a tank o f the 
"better than ever" Good Gulf 
Gasoline. Drive Into our sta
tion for all types of service, 
from washing and greasing, 
gas. oils, greases, auto aoceoa 
- Tie«, a n d  o f couiw, those 
good Gulf Tires. R. R  Bow
den Gulf Service Station.

41-tfc

FOR SALE— Fancy cotton print 
apron». 50 cents to $1 25 each 
Mrs Addie Lavne, 514 East 
Main St. ltp

INNF.RSPRING MATTRESSES 
We are now able to fill ag 
orders for Innemprlng mat 
treasea. There's none better al 
any price. Also plenty o f tick 
lng in stock for any kind <4 
maltresa you need. Home Fur 
nlture Co. A  Mattreaa Factory I

J-tfc

FOR YOUR Merle Norman Cos
metic*, see Mrs A. E. Rich 
mond at Richmond Jewelry 
Store. Munday. Texas. 5htfc

FOR SALE  live  room house 
with bath, one acre of land, I 
car shed, butane. Well of wat
er has electric pump. Close in. 
Munday, Texas. See J. B. Jus
tice, Goree, Texas. 262tc

RADIO SERVICE We have an 
experience« i man for your rad 
io repairs Three-day service 
or less on most radios. Stodg 
hill Home and Auto Supply.

24-tfc
NOTICE—Anyone having hous

es, buildings or apartments 
for rent, please list them with 
the C. D. A office The C. D 
A. may be of some help to 
you, as well as to those look
ing for places to rent. 42-tfc

AUSTIN- The n u m b e r  of 
draft delinquents in Texas in 
creased during the last quarter 
o f 1951. Brigadier General Paul 
L. Wakefield, state Selective Ser
vice Director, said today.

Consolidation o f the local 
board (telinquency report* at 
state draft headquarters showed 
today that state draft boards 
had '.*09 delinquents on their 
rolls as o f the end of Deeember, 
Compared to 863 at the end of 
September, 195L

During the last quarter of 
11*51, draft boards added 301 
men to their delinquent rolls, 
during the same time disposing 
of 225 cases.

Hoards at Dallas, Houston. Ed
inburg, San Antonio, and Fort 
Worth have the most delin
quents. This Is |>artly due, -o f 
course, to the big number of 
m e n  registered with these 
boards ns compared to many 
smaller boards.

Thirty five of 137 boards had 
no delinquents listed at the end 
of the year. These boards are 
located at:

Lufkin. Pleasanton, Angleton. 
Alpine, ltrowiidood. Linden, Cole
man. Eastland. I-iGrange, Rich
mond Fairfield. Pearsall. Fred 
erlcksburg. Lockhart. Sulphur 
Spring. Rig Spring. Cleburne. 
Anson. Jayton, Benjamin, Old- 
dings. Bay City. Bowie, Perry- 
ton. Huntsville, Hrenham, Mine 
ola. Graham.

A delinquent is defined in Se 
lectlve Service regulations as "a 
|>er*on required to be register 
ed under the Selective Service 
law who fails or neglects to per 
form any duty requirixl o f him 
uri(k*r provisions of the Selective 
Servhe law." Only a local board 
can declare a registrant delin-

NKKD PROPERTY? WTien tr 
ne«*d of farms, or city property 
tn Goree, s*e J B Juntke 
Gorce Texas 42-tfc

FOR SALE 640 acres o f land 1 
80 acres In cultivation, balance 
in good grass. Artesian well, 
new 4 room house R. M Al 
manrode. 262tc

FAR M ALL OWNERS — G e t  
your Sleeve Assemblies from! 
us. and buy a case of oil with 
the difference Hyde Autoj 
Supply, home of Thompson 
Products. 264?c

FOR SALE— House, four rooms 
and bath, close in. H. D War
ren. 23-tfc

LET US—Give you wheel align
ment service with our now 
Hear machine Makes driving 
safer 1 Munday Truck A Trae 
tor Co. 5tf«-

-------  F O B --------

Polio Insurance
S U  J. C. HAKPHAM

luauraiMc. I m m . Beal

I FOR SA LE  Two new house* 
20x26 feet, on lot size 55x100. 
Cn»nplr«e. ready for oecupan
cy. $3 500 00 each Wm Cam
arón A  Co. 2-4te

! RADIO SERVICE We have an 
exj«erien«ed naan for your rad 
to repairs Three-day service 
or less on mist radios Stodg - 
hill Home and Auto Supply

24 tie (

FOR RENT Six room, furnish- 
r«l m« stern house. $65 per 
month S»e Mrs. Fleda Harris 
at Harris Grocery on Haskell 
Highway Phone 2751. 2S3tc

FT -RTTROLUX—Vacuum clean 
era. $7750. Salt* and service, 
free demonstration. Terms If 
desired. W. IL McDonald. 
Seymour. Texas Phone 119 J 
or 223 W 51 tie

>m f  e f SAFETY I
you  c o n . . .

...STEER
t iff«  enough

••or «*4
Aft*»« con eoU# your 

preb'emt

S K IT It ’ TANK Cleaning
pump out «es» pool»

Ai*'< 
and

storm cellar», and will clean | 
cisterns and shallow wells. Av- j 
erage home. $20 to $35 Ph->ne ; 
381 M Box 224. Seymour. Tex 
as. J H. Crawford. 23-tfc

RADIO REPAIRS B r i n g  net 
your radio» for repairs We j 
repair any make or m«Klel 
giving you prompt service I 
Strickland's Radio Service.

16-tfe

Rental
Floor Sander
Refinish Your Floors Yourself!
We have everything you need, such as

•  Floor Sander and Hdger

•  Scrapers and Sandpaper

•  Brushes, Stains and Sealers

•  Varnishes, Shellacs, Polishers 
and Waxes

M U N D A Y  L U M B E R  C O .

...SEE
f a s t  enough

U* ve f  hr« yov# ter ft*
le t f  Meodl.fh» Tm I

... STOP
q u ick  enough

Don't trutf to luck . .  . 
mak* tur* your broket 

«ill bold. A broke tad tokat |utt •  
taw tacondt ond may tov# Yout 
Ida. Stop In TODAY and lo t «•  
ckoak oU »kraal

Munday Truck and 
Tractor Co.

_  ^  ( hryaier
Plymouth 
lt*ooe «1

C  f l u i t  ili I V h i

Inner-spring H a l l r a a s a a  —
mi# are now ante to fill »3  

for Inn*-rap ring mat. 
There» none belter at 

*ny price Also plenty of tick 
lng tn stock for any kind o! 
'ludtreua you need Horn» Fur. 
nlture Co. and Mattreaq Fact-1 
ory 3-tfc

LE T US Repair your electrk- 
Irons. Mixmaaters and other 
small electric appliances V
M Gordon, 514 G. Street

24-4 tp

FOR SALE—Young white Log 
horn hens. $1.00 each. V. R 1 
Anderson. six miles southwest;
o f Munday. ltp |

FOR SALE My home in Mun
day, 6 rooms and hath. 2 lots, 
located on pavement. C. E. 
Fox. 26-2tp

FOR SALE- -House, four rooms 
and bath, close in II D War- 
ten. 23-tL-

FOR RENT Six room, modern 
house. $65 per month. S«-e 
MtS. Fled.-» Harris at Harris 
Grocery on Haskell Highway. 
Phone 2751 25-3tc

NOW IN  STOCK—Speedhall set> 
feterhrook f o u n t a i n  pens. 
Scripto pencils. Columbia arch 
fUev thumb tacks, p a p e r ,  
punches etc. See our line of ; 
office supplies. The Mun lav , 
Times 13 tie

IN  OPERATION -O K. Rubher 
Welding Unit now In epet» 
tton. Experienced o|>erator.
Re«a|>plng and vulcanizing IL 
A H. S*-rvlce Station, phone 
3661, Knox City. 27-tfc

ADDING MACHINE PAPER— 
Good stock n o w  on hand at 
TTie Times offk-e. 20-tfc

FOR SALE- One of the best 
farm*, in Raylor County. On 
the highway. I f  you are inter 
ested in something that Is] 
really topnotch and a dilly of 
n farm ««e J. C. Harpham.

26df<

KRAUSI. PLOWS We r*n makt 
imm«-d»ate delivery on 8 to 1* 
and 15 too» Klaus,- plows Mur» 
Truck A Tractor Co 32-tf<

FOR SALE — N e w  F. II. A. 
house, two bedrooms. Priced 
to sell. See Bill Morris. 26-tfc

Beware Coughs
Fron Common Colds

FOR SALE Garage to be mov
ed; also sume windows, doors 
a n d  screens. Mrs. D. D. 
Clough. ltc

FOR LEASE 160 acres o f land 
See J. T. Voss. ltp

That HANG ON
Cirocnul'ion relieve* promptly because 
it y«iea right to the seat of the trouble 
to help Io.».cn and expel germ laden
phlegm and aid nature to toothc and 
Deal raw. tender, inflamed bronchial 
membrane*. Guaranteed to plca*c you 
or money refunded. Creomulsion ha* 
stood the ted of millions of user*

C R E 0 M U L S I0 N
m n « CmOc CkMt C»M>. Itata InKtit»

Notice To 
Munday People

MRS. 1 LA TT IE  AN N  BORDEN, secretary o f the Commun
ity Development Association, has been authorized to Issue 
poll tax receipts to the people o f the Munday area You 
must pay your poll taxes on or before . . . .

JANUARY 31,1952
. . . .  In order to be eligible to vote in the 1952 elections 
Next year la election year, and you31 want to vote tn the 
primaries. You may pay them at the C. D. A. office and 
save a trip to Benjamin

M . A . Bumpas, Jr.
Tax Assessor^Coflertnr 

U NO * COITCIT. TEXAS

FOR SALE — 300 acre 11 g ti 
land farm. J. C. Harpham I 
surance Agency. 23-t

FOR RENT Rooms, one mile
north o f Goree. Mrs. J, T.
Lawson. 26tfc

FOR SALE 120 acres o f land. 
Go«jd house and barn, double 
garage. Plenty of good water 
Several other outdoor build
ings. Located lie tween Rhine
land and Goree. R. M. Alman- 
rode. 26-2tc

SCRATCH PADS Hound ani 
perforated. Ideal for figuring 
Ten cents each. The Munday 
Times. 30 tic.

f o n  SALE—House, four roon 
and bath, close In. IL D Wa 
ren. 23-t

FOR SALE—Two or three good
houses See R. M. Almanrode

262tc

Smith’s Electric 
Repair Shop

We repair electric motori 
and appliances. Give us « 
trial H O O l

—Motor

B ILL  IL SMITH
iaee isth a v en u b

South of High School

L O C A L S
Buddy Suggs, student at Tex 

as Tech In Lubbock, spent the 
week nd with his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. R. F. Suggs.

Mr. and Mrs. Murdock Mast
ers to Monahans vlaited Mr. and 
Mrs. W. O. Mayes over the week 
end.

Perry Reeves, freshman at N. 
T. S. C. In Denton, is here to vis
it his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Reeves, between semesters.

Mrs. Maude Henry of Okla 
homa City is here for a few days 
visit with her nephew and fam
ily. Mr. and Mrs. Bill Morris.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Yarbrough 
visited with relatives In Chil
dress over the week end.

quent.
Delinquents are subject to 

loss o f certain rights under the 
law. also to prosecution, penalty 
upon conviction ranging up to 
five years in prison and up to 
$10.000 fine.

Miss Shirley Yost, student at 
N. T. S. C. In Denton, vMflted 
with her parents, Mr. and Mn. 
Clyde Yoat. over the week end

Mrs Dee M ullkin and Mrs 
Roy Bullington visited with 
friends in Vera last Sunday

IT  PAYS TO A D V O m S B

D r. W. E. Ponder
Optometrist

Northeast Comer of Square - 
HASKELL, TEXAS

Hours: 9 a. m. to 5 p. m. 
TELEPHONS «S U

N O T I C E
Lowry P o a t  No. 44 o< 

American Legion meets ev
ery second and fourth Tues
day nights. Regular meeting, 
s«*eond Tuesday; feed night, 
fourth Tuesday.
RUSSELI. PENICK, Cotndr.

STATED MEETING OF KNOX 
IX)DOE NO. 851, A.F.BAJL

e  first Monday night In
• ft  each month at 7:30

o'clock. Visitors 
v-1 come.

Joe B. Roberts, W. M. 
Geo. B. Hammett, Secy.

H A M LIN  SA N D  & G R A V E L  CO., Inc. 
Route 4, Hamlin, Texas

Call on us for your building material needs, quality ma
terials. passing Architect and State Highway Specifications. 
Washed and graded concrete sand, concrete gravel, roofing
gravel, filter rook, shooting gravel. All materials carefully 
washed, screened and graded to specifications. Rail deliv
ery or by 12 Yard trucks. Prompt and courteous attention
will be given to all Inquiries.

PHONES: 1091 M Stamford 
9008 F2 Hamlin 
21688 Abilene

STEER SURE enough!

STOP QUICK enough! 

SEE FAST enouah!

W« ha\e received a|i|M>intnieiit an official AUTO INSPEC
TION STATION, and

OUB STICKERS ARE HERE, AND WE ARE 
HEADY TO INSPECT YOUR CAB!

Wt Invite you tn come In and look over our new safety 
lane equipment, featuring the Weaver brake to tin g  ma
chine, Weaver and Bear front end machine« and Weaver 
headlight tester. We are also equipped to turn down any 
size brake drums

Our Hear machine operator will give you prompt and (<- 
flrient service. A. H. Jt 'NGMAN la our llrenaed operator.

Munday Truck & 
Tractor Co.

Your Chrysler-Plymouth Dealer

/
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BENJAMIN NEWS
Mm. Von It. Terry, reporter

Mm. Orel Patterson has recent
ly been visiting In the home of 
her son and family, Mr. and Mm. 
Lemoyn Patterson, in Austin.

Mrs. George Dubbs of Abilene 
was in Benjamin on business 
and visiting Mm. Jewel Stark 
Tuesday and Wednesday of last 
week.

Mm. Lillian Gibbens was In 
% Haskell Wednesday o f last week 

on business.
Mr. and Mm. Jack Shipman 

o f Munday visited In the home 
of her parents, Mr. and Mrs. C. 

A  P. Littlepage, Wednesday of last

Notice
FOl

INCOME TAX 
SERVICE

SEE-----

WILLIAM
BROWNING

AT KELLEY and GOLDEN 
COTTON OFFICE

week.
Mrs. tussle White of Bluei 

Hidge Is visiting in the home of 
her son and family, Mr. an d  
Mrs. Aaron White.

N. B. Gillentine and son visit
ed in the home of Mr. and Mm. 

. O. J. Beeler in Halls on Monday 
| and Tuesday of last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Bernett 
, were recent visitors In the home 

of their daughter. Mrs. Murry 
Rodgers, and Mr. Rodgers of 
Clalrmont.

C. O. Scott and Mr. Boggs of 
Munday were visitors o f Mr. and 
Mm. Doyle Pyatt on Tuesday of 
last week.

Mm. H. B. Qualls and Mrs. 
Contrell Qualls were In Munday 
Thursday on business.

Mr. nnd Mrs. Orb Russell were 
In Fort Worth Friday and Satur
day to attend the Fat Stock 
Show.

Recent visitors in the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Pyatt were 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Russell of 
Turkey.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cash and 
children visited in the home of 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Ryder. Sr., Wednesday a n d  
Thursday of last week.

Mr. Malcolm Shipman, Mrs. 
, Myrtle Meinzer, and Mm. Rufus 
, Benson left Friday to be at the 
bedside o f their sister and sister- 
in-law, Mrs. Bill Herbert, who 
was seriously ill. Word has been 
received t h a t  Mrs. 1 larbcrt 
passed away Sunday.

D. R. Doshier of Childress vis 
ited In the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Doyle Pyatt Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Truett Hester 
and family o f O'Brien visited her 

I parents, Mr. and Mrs. Orel Pat 
I lemon last Friday’.
I Mr. and Mrs. Von Terry were 
I in Knox City Saturday, attend-

¡sS S jum uoH ir
Friday, Saturday Specials at

Munday Foods
GLADIOLAFlour 5 lbs. 45c

'(■■iVikH ,SoW wlu‘sugar™ lb* . 87c
it H t '.n t iiT

Pineapple Preserves 2  lbs. 4 1 c
CHUCK TIME

Vienna Sausage 2  cans 1 9 c
SKINNER'S

Macaroni 2  boxes 1 9 c
PHT or CARNATION

Milk 2 tall cans 27c
-  G IANT SIZE 7̂ P __

(With Order) -------   ̂Î3C
Armour’s Tamales can 1 9 c
VRMOUK'S A L L  MEAT

ChiliTal1 can 25c
IL  ABNEIt

)iced Rutabagas
NO. 200 C AN

1 5 c
INNESOTA EARLY

weet Peas 2  No. 300 cans 2 7 c
tV ME CUT

reen Beans 2  No. 2 cans 2 7 c
■sh Home Grown

ihhaw lb. 5c
p Turnips and Tops or 
ustard

pens______hu. 9c
h llotne Grown

Inach 2 lbs. 25c
Nice Valley 2 LBS.

\ atoes 29c

35c

Fresh I-oln or

T-Bones lb. 85c
F mah Killed

Spare Ribs Ib. 45c
Fresh Killed

Fryers lb. 55c
Wilson Korn King

Bacon Ib. 41c
(IJmlt 3 lbs.)

Wisconsin 1

Cheese lb. 55c

I V E R !

ing to business.
Mm. J. C. Golden and Noah 

Gillentine were in Knox City on 
business Saturday.

Mm. J. F. lflll and Ruth Slat 
ers were in Knox City Saturday 
on business.

C. P. Littlepage was in Trus 
colt Saturday transacting busi 
ness.

Mr. and Mm. Bums Roy and 
daughter were in Knox City Sat 
unlay on business.

Mm. Vernon Brewer of Brown 
field spent the week end with 
her father, Charlie Moorhouse. 
Mr. Moorhouse returned home 
with her for a short visit.

Mrs. Wynelle Porter and Mr. 
and Mm. Howard Barnett went 
to Lubbock Saturday to attend 
the funeral of their cousin, Jen 
eesc Howard. Mrs. W. A. Barn
ett and Qmltene Barnett were 
in Lubbock the past week at her 
bedside.

Miss Gr$ce Bis bee and Mrs. 
Myrtle Bisbee of Haskell were 
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Barker over the week end.

Mr. and Mm. Bill Steadman 
and son of Fort Worth visited 
in the home of her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Buster Redwlne over 
the week end.

L. V. (Skipper) Hamilton, 
who is in the Air Corps at Ft. 
Sill, Okla., visited his mother, j 
Mrs. Nancy Hamilton, over the 
week end.

Miss Louise Brown of Midland 
visited friends in Benjamin last S 
Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Ia*o 
Kirk and children were visiting 
friends In Munday Saturday.

Mm. Mary F. Hinton of Lub
bock visited her daughter. Mrs 
Earl Sams, the past week.

Garland Henson, who has r*- 
cently returned to the I'nited 
States from Japan, v isited his j 
sister, Miss Moleta Henson, ov-r 
the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. James Grady 
Hudson and children of Lubbock j 
visited Mr. nnd Mrs. Grady Hud
son and family over the week* 
end.

Mrs. Joe Ben Qualls o f Abi 
lone visited In the home <>f Mr ; 
and Mrs. II. B. Qualls over the 
week end.

Mrs. Marvin Ryder \ sited her 
sister in Amarillo over the week 
end. ..

Fred Lew is Crenshaw, who 
U In the Air Corps in Ft. Sill. 
Okla., visited his j arents. Mr. 
and Mrs. Freddie Crenshaw, 
over the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. I,ee Bivins and 
family of Rocehster visitisl in 
the home of his father, Alvin! 
Bivins, over the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl W am pler. 
of Lorenzo visited in the home) 
of Mrs. Opal Harrison and fam 
ily Sunday. Mrs. Minnie Wamp
ler, who has boon visiting here 
the past two weeks, returned 
home with them.

N. II. Gillentine visited in th«* 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Harry El
liott and daughter In Abilene 
over the week end.

Mr. and Mrs. C. P. Littlepage. 
visited in the horn«* Mrs. W. H. 
Littlepage in Knox City Sunday.;

Douglas Bonham left Sunday | 
for San Angelo where he is to 
undergo surgery.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Dodd and 
son visited her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Hall, In Crowell over the I 
week end. Mrs. Dodd and Chari 
es remained in Crowell for a few 
days.

Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Kirk visit-j 
ed friends in the Knox City h o s -1 
pital Sunday.

Bryson Laird was in Munday1 
on business Monday.

Mrs. Bell Bob Glenn of Ama 
rillo visited in the home of her 
parents, Mr. and Mm. W a lt «  
llertel over the week end.

J. C. McGee and Gilpin were] 
in Benjamin Sunday.

Mrs. J. C. Branch of Knox 
City was in Benjamin Monday 
on business.

WOMAN-POWER

AA I- rtrt <%*

According to the US Department 
>f Commerce, Bureau of the Crn- 
ius. the number of employed w o
men In the I'nited State* In
creased bv 653.004) from August, 
1950, to August, 1951. Many are 
now In defense Industrie*.

I'nited Community Defense Ser
vice* is giving advisory help to 
drfruse-hurdrtied communities to 
htlp girls like these And housing 
and reereatlon—or. If thev are 
married, to keep their children 
healthy and their homes intact.

The I ’nited Defense Fund ii 
seeking funds for I ’t'DR throng! 
Community Chest campaigns.

Displays of all o u r  merchandise 
will be on hand. Free coffee, c o l d  
drinks!

Put this date on y o u r  calendar 
and visit the Munday Implement Co

TIRES and TUBES  

BATTERIES
3, 4 and 5-ROW S T A L K  < 

TEILS
(.EM INE m:\T-IIOl SERS

D EA R B O R N  ECONOMY PLOh.
w ith  ' k a to r  

b la d e " Shores
I liln m .lit- , share 
sharpr n in g — ruts 
ru ,a  io  llie Itone! 
L ift-T yp e , can he 
a t t a c h e d  in  60 
M-runds. 4.et«, on 
job fast, works fast.

hi,tlom . arc ui till
ab le fo r  any »oil.

T H I S  N i t M f c
har s to o o  the

For three jp ,.eratl »n-s the name “ Ford" has 
held the confidence of the American petrple— 
particularly ot America’s farmers.

To the farm : in this community the Ford 
name is ¡i nromix of sterling value; a pledge of 
lasting .- .t i faction; a symlx>l of leadership in 
farm pow*.; and transportation.

The name “ Ford" tm a tractor today means 
volume production resources unique in the 
farm equipment field. That's why we can sell 
the Ford Tractor for a low price and give you a 
generous measure of extra value for that price.

And don’t forget that a Ford Tractor, after 
years of use, will sell for more at trade-in time!

Tu rns fu rrow * all 
v  the same way! Lifts, 

lowers by Ford Tractor 
H yd rau lic  Touch C on
tr o l.  B ottom * rh a n g c  
pos ition  automatically.

Com e In — Let Us Show  
You Top Tractor Value

CALL US FOR
GENUINE PARTS

EXPERT SERVICE

Break* «o il a* deep a* 18 
inrhr*; Fine for break
ing hard pan. fur ditch
ing or loosening ground 
for loaders and scrapers 
S tee l beam and point 
are both reve rs ib le . A 
great tool! One thing you'll like about the Ford 

Tractor . . . it's simple in design and 
built right. Doesn't take much servic
ing. Yel when it needs something done 
here or there, it’s easy to do.

For example, we can relme brakes 
in almost no time . . . don't have to 
pull the axle. Transmission, steering 
. . . everything is designed for e f f i 
cient service.

With this new Ford Tractor, you 
won’t nt-ed us often but when you do, 
you'll like our work. We servire all 
Ford Tractors, and Dearborn Farm 
Equipment, with genuine parts.

F.scellcnt tor ter- I
raring, maintain- X
ing lanes and 
driveways, backfilling 
windrowing manure 
Wide adjustments.
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Munday H. D. Club 
Meets Jan. 23rd 
With Mrs. Peysen

The Munday Home Demon
stration Club met in the home 
o f Mrs. Johnny Peysen for its 
regular meeting Wednesday, Jan. 
23, with seven old members and 
three new members present.

Alter the business was attend 
ed to the club members went to 
the home of Mrs. Gill Wyatt for 
a demonstration on making 
yeast breads, given by Miss, Hen 

j son, county agent, who was 
■ meeting with the Sunset Club.

The hostess of the two clubs 
served refreshments after the
demonstration and every one had 

| an enjoyable evening.

NOTICE
We have taken over the operations of 

the Hotel Coffee Shop, a n d we invite 
you here for well prepared, well cooked 
meals and short orders.

We are open from ->:30 a. m. to 10 p. m. 
each day. Come in and visit with us. We 
serve home-made pies.

Hotel Coffee Shop
Mrs. K. L  Morgan

"BACK ’EM UP” SAY HEROES

*11

< . ii(rM>loi»l Mrdal of Honor «Inni-r* Marino Major* K.-ftnal/. K. 
M > era ol Hol*e. Idaho, left, and Carl L. Sitter of Tur id», tolo., »a? the 
moit practical way ol kupporling the soldier* tn Korea and of letting 
tin in know lhat the country la behind them la to buy V. S. Defense Honda.

Come Visit Us
for . . . .

RADIOS
CAR PARTS

HOME SIP - 
PLIES
CAR MOTORS

a n d  anything else you might need.

A. B. It VKKF.V Owner and Operator

Chester Bowdens 
Entertain Friendly 
Eighty-Four Club

Mr and Mrs. Chester Bowden 
entertained members of th e  

; Friendly Forty-four Club an t 
several guests in their home last 
Thursday night.

Games were started at 7:45 
o’clock and at their conclusion, 
the hostess served a delicious re 
freshment plate to the foil >w- 
>ng:

Messrs, and Mmes J. C. Bor 
den. W. K. Moore. J. C. Camp- 

i bell. B. L. Blackloek. J. S. Shan 
non, H. F. Jungman. Aaron Ed 
gar. D. K Holder, la-land liar.- 
noh. J. E Reeves. R. L  Ratliff 
the host and hostess, and their 
house* guest Mrs. O. B. Paulsel 
of Fort Worth.

Minister’s Week 
At S .M .I. Is Slated J 

For February 1-1

W H I T E  R U T O  S T O R E

Mr and Mrs Bill Hertel and 
daughter. Henrietta, spent the 
week end in Fort Worth »tend
ing the Southwestern Expooi- 

I tion and Fat Stock Show. They 
were met there by Wiliam Her 
tel. who is attending St. Ed
wards University In Austin.

A B Warren was a business 
visitor in Wichita Falls on M"n 
day of this week.

B u a ffm m ÿ o g g g
. R H «.thZtSTFOL EHEPCTOHHH& 

TOP O 'THE M

(3 P|CCLY W IGGLY POORS/
M -  m  -  m  -

KORN KING

Bacon lb. 4 0 c
1.4Mill GKADK

Chuck Roast lb. 6 9 c
GOOD I f lA U T T

Bakes Loafs lb. 4 9 c
SWEET SIXTEEN

Oleo lb. 2 3 c
Delite Pure Lard 3  lb. crt. 5 3 c
300 Sl/R W HITE SW AN 3 CANS

Pork & Beans 6 9 c
HEART'S DELIGHT ASPARAGUS

Spears No. 2  can 5 9 c

1 IRBY'S SOLID PACK

Pumpkin No. 2  can 1 5 c
W MS <1 SHEET

Potatoes 2 9 c
LIBBY'S

Stringless Green Beans No. 2  cans 2 1 c
I.IBRV ’S PINEAPPLE

Juice No. 2  can 1 5 c
1 ll\ sE  A SANBORN

Coffee lb. can 7 9 c
W HITE SWAN NO. 2 CAN

Sliced Apples 1 9 c
1.1 HB V s  sT I I1T.D

Olives 4>/2 oz. jar 5 4 c
Gremlin Peanut Butter 1 2  oz. mug for 4 1 c
CRYSTAL WEDDING

Oats 1 lb. box 1 5 c
NO. 1 IRISH

Potatoes 1 0  lbs. 5 9 c
CARD

Dog Food 3  cans 4 6 c
CRYSTAL WHITE

Cleanser box 5 c

IRF.SII FLORIDA

Oranges 2  lbs. 1 5 c
FRESH

Cabbage lb. 1 0 c
Cranberries, good qualitv l i b .  bag 1 3 c

DALLAS — Ministers of all 
faiths and alumni of the Perk , 
ins School of Theology will be 
on the Southwestern Methodist1 
University campus February 4-7 
lor the 17th annual Ministers’ 
Week.

This sreies ol lectures, the 
largest in Protestantism, will la- 
held in McFarlin Memorial Au
ditorium. according to Dean Mer- 
rlmno Cunninggim o f the Per
kins School of Theology.

About 1,000 ministers annual 
h attend the lectures.

Three of the nation's top lead 
i-rs in the field ol religion have 
been named as principal speak
ers for the Ministers' Week Pro 
gram.

Dr. Luther Weigel, dean em
eritus of Yale Divinity School, 
w ill give the annual Jackson le t  
tures on the Bible Bishop Rich 
rd C Raines of the Indiana Area 
of the Methodist Church, will de
liver the Peyton Lectures on 
Preaching. Giving the Fondren 
Lectures on Missions will be Dr. 
Reinhold Niebur. professor of 
Applied Christianity at Union 
Theological Seminary in New 
Y ork

In conjunction with Ministers' 
Ueek will be the second annual 
homecoming for ex-students of 
the Perkins School Theology.

The purpose of the lecture is 
to unify Methodism in the Con 
ferenevs of the South Central 
Jurisdiction o f The Methodist 
Church The lectures are attend 
ed by ministers o f churches of 
all denominations however.

Sunset H. I). Club 
Meets Wednesday
With Mrs. Wyatt

.
The Sunset home demonstra j 

tion club met on Wednesday, I 
January 23, in the home of Mi s. | 
Gill Wyatt with seven member-' 
answering the roll call. The j 
meeting was ofiened with prayer I 
by Mrs. Wyatt.

The president asked each I 
member -to have monthly re- 
|>orts ready for the next meet 
lng. Mrs. Almanrode reported 
that the council voted to have 
a county-wide Valentine party 
on Thursday night, February 
14. The president announced her 
committees for the year as fol
lows:

Finance: Mrs. Weldon Floyd, 
chuirman: Mrs. G. L  Pruitt and 
t in .  R C. Partridge.

Education a n d  Expansion: 
Mrs. T. J. Partridge and Mrs. 
R M Almanrode.

Exhibits: Mrs. 1!. R. Hicks.
Recreation: Mrs. Jerry Nix.
4-H Leader: Mrs. J. S. Shan ] 

non.
After the business meeting. 

Uie Munday club ladies came, 
and Miss Mnlcta Henson, thej 
county agent, gave a demonstra
tion on yeast breads.

The hostesses, Mrs. Wyatt and | 
Mrs. Peysen served refresh 
ments to the Munday club ladies 
and the following Sunset ladies: 
Mmes. W. E. Pack, R. C. Par 
tridge. G. L  Pruitt, H. R. Hicks. 
Jerry Nix and R. M. Almanrode

The next meeting will Ik* on 
February 13 at 2 p. m. In the 
home of Mrs. Jerry Nix.

Engagement Of 
Miss Hannah To Mr. 
Choate Announced

Mr. and Mrs. Leland Hannah 
of Munday are announcing the 
engagement and approaching 
marnge of their daughter. Caro
lyn. to Mr. Jim Keith Choate, of 
Lubbock. The ceremony is to lu
lu-id In the First Baptist Church 
in Munday on Sunday, Febru
ary 10.

The bride-elect is a graduate 
of Hardin Simmons University 
ami attended Texas Tech in Lub- 
IxAtk She has been teaching 
music in the Lubbock public- 
schools.

The prospective bridegroom is 
a senior student at Texas Tech, 
where he will obtain his bachi-1 
or's degree in June.

Mrs. T. C. LowTey. Mrs. Lo- 
rene Culbirth and Patsy, and 
Miss Dolores Campbell of Abi
lene vsited Mr. and Mrs J. C. 
Campbell and other friends and 
relatives last Sunday.

Mr« E rn e s t  Spotanski of 
Wk-hlta Falls Is here visiting 
her parents. Mr and Mrs C. N 
Smith, and other relatives

Mr. and Mrs. Manuel Medley 
and children of Santa Rosa. New 
Mexico, and Mr. and Mrs. A. B 
Warren of Munday visited Mrs 
J. W. Medley in Haskell last 
Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. J. S Reulet of 
Italy, Texas, visited relatives 
here over the week end

POWER
i A ä t N t& neq/

MASSEY-HARRIS

3 4  pébw  44
47 04 Mai Sell M.P.

41 M  Mai D-o-bo. H.P. 

;*0-Cwfc*< Irxh Cng,n* 

GN-Pr M M  lubrico««» 

Pcilhro Voi«« toiofoM 

tri* oro bl« S!««r«t

260-cubic inch high compression engine gives the 44 
: ower aplenty for heavy field, road, yard and belt work. 
In plowing, planting or harvesting . . . wherever the 
success of a job depends on stepped-up production —  
that's when the 44'» extra power pays off in lime saved, 
and in the greater ability to get more done. Ask for a 
demonstration of the Massey Harris 44. the tractor that 
out powers and out performs any other tractor in the 
3-4 plow class.

Russell Penick 
Equipment Co.

We’re Getting Ready to Supply 
Your

Baby

Chicks

We have started o u r 19f>2 hatching 
season and are ready to do your custom 
hatching. We are also in the market for 
hatching eggs from heavy flocks.

BABY CHICKS Now Available
We have a good stock of chick founts, 

brooders and poultry remedies.

Also a complete stock of Paymaster 
Feeds. Start them o ff right on Pay mast -
er!

Munday Sanitary Hatchery
Carl George, Owner

GENERAL
TRACTOR TIRES

MORE CLEATS 
MORE TRACTION 
SAVE FUEL 
SAVE WORK 
SAVE TIME

V
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LIBERAL TERMS
Soe a demonstration 
on your own (arm

lIHEl
p S E R A U
[FARM TIREj

"0H YOUR FARM" Tire Service
When you need tires or tire service in a hurry 
just call the General I armTire Man. He’ll come 
right to your farm, fully equipped to handle 
all of your tire problems from tire switching 
to liquid inflation, quickly, efficiently, econo- 
mically. Remember . . .  it pays to do business 
with a loc*l man on the job year after year.

MUNDAY, TEXAS rilo. Ml«

Munday 
Implement Co.**

>  . ■'

I’HDNK 34111 OR 2011 MUNDAY. TEXAS#
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Knox Prairie Philosopher Wonders 
Why The Economists Don’t Stake Their 
Own Bank Rolls On Their Own opinions

the cattle market U gonne do, 
he ain’t got any buetnme raialn 
the critter«, he ought to Juet 
•tart buyin arid aellin.

But I  have noticed you don’t 
find many eeonomlata utakln 
their bank roll on their opinions 
and coruequeatly I don’t either. 
Am far «a I know, 1952 ia an un 
answerable problem, same as 
1951 was. but I got confidence 
In making It through tlie year 
all right and I expect to enjoy 
it. I guess economists are like 
sports predictors, they don’t 
know any more about how a 
game is gonna come out than 
anybody else, but they got to 
llve.too.

Your faithfully,
J. A.

A BOND FOR "THE DUCHESS

LOCAL and LONG 
DISTANCE HAULINGEditor's note The Knox Pra r 

le Philosopher on his Johnson 
grass farm on Miller Crt-ek is 
off on economics this wee's, 
which U as good as anytlrn 
else for him to lie o ff on.
Dear edltar:

After the old year is definite 
ly over and I’m convinced the 
new year Is well underway, 
along about this time, 1 gener 
ally get to speculatin on wh it's 
gonna happen In an pconorn c 
sort of way in the months ahead. 
It it gonna he hettpr or worse 
and this momln I was out here 
speculatin as hard as I could 
without being inconsistent with 
my philosophy of not doin all 
your thinkin or workln In one 
lump, when a newspaper blew 
across my fare, I was reclinln 
umler a tn*e at the time on the 
south aide of my Iwirn, and later 
in the momln I got to wonderln 
if any rain clouds was formln 
and since it was necessary to 
move the paper in order to see 
I went ahead and removed it.

I am equipped to take care of your lo
cal and lonjr distance hauling—day or 
nifrht. Headquarters at Munday Truck 
and Tractor Company.

Durwood Scott, who is attend
lng Texas A. & M. College, is 
here between semesters visiting 
his parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. 11. 
Scott.

noticed there wasn’t an louds. 
and since I wasn’t read;, to get 
up anyway I glanced r the. 
|aper and noticed an arti<-|o on ] 
what the economic outl is fori 
1952.

Accordin to a group of ten of 
the nation's outstandin ■ -onom 
ists, 1952 Is gonna lx- t goo<l 
year. Hut they go furth than 
that, they tell in det iil how- 
much the stock markpt gonna 
go up, how much It’s gonna go 
down, how much department 
store sales will Increase 7 ¡«-r 
cent), how much iarn. prices 
will go up (1 per cent), etc.

Now it’s good to know this In 
advance, but what has always 
puzzled mo is why an ec nomist 
«krn’t have more faitl in his 
In advance what the sto. k m;irk 
In advance what he stock mark
et was gonna do. you wouldn't 
catch me holdin down in econ
omist’s Job, I'd quit ami clean 
up on the stock market. I f 
I knew in advance what the 
price of cotton would be this 
fall, you wouldn’t cat. h me 
workln any land, I ’d use my 
foreknowledge and tak«- things 
easy from here on out. In fact, 
w hen a man can guess - . w hat

Phone 2081 Munday, Texas

T t 'R A L  EXTENSION SERVICE 
COLLEGE STATION, TEXAS.
• Note: A subsoil sample aeeom- 
panying top soil sample will a.d 
in making recommendations.)

Soil testing service is offeriM 
all Texas farmers for $100 a 
sample, which will generally 
cover the entire field, and by 
adding fertilizer recommended 
by the Extension R >>1 Labors 
tery the yields of cotton, grain 
or grain sorghum may be great
ly increased.

W  C. Pallmeyor, 
Knox County Agent. Benja

min, Texas.

M»r> Inn M tlirr . 19. D urhr*« of Duluth, hand* t iu lr r  Srrrrtar- <«f tin- 
Treasury F.dwarii II Eoley Jr. hrr "coin  of the rea lm ,”  Mhlle Mi. I ol. \ 
passes over a *100 giani-si/ed f .  S. Itefense Bond The rrn-mmn lo-k  
plarr reren llv  In Duluth. Minn., when Mr. Foley presented the r l!v  » itli 
a Treasury Vllntiteman Flag for a successful Payro ll Saving* ra iiipan n  
among emplo- -

Farmers Receive 
Instructions For 

Sampling Soil

and If any explanation or assist- 
ance on taking soil samples is 
needed, farmers are urged lo 
contact Hill Pallmeyer, County 
Agent.

Steps on taking a sample are 
as follows:

1. Clear away grass and lit
ter.

2. Get a soil slice 1" thick 
and 6’’ deep from several spots 
of the field. L’se a shovel, auger, 
or soil sampling tube. • Picture 
on cards shows a good way to 
take a slice o f soil.)

3. Mix slices together well in 
a container, such as a tub or 
bucket.

4. Put one pint in a contain 
er for shipipng.

5. Write your name, address, 
and sample number on the con 
tainer.

6. Fill In information sheet 
which may be obtained at the 
county agent’s office, or wr.te 
letter regarding sample

7. With each sample, send a 
check for $1.00 and information 
sheet or letter to SOIL TEST 
INC LABORATORY. AGRICUL-

The January PMA news let 
ter to all farmers of Knox Coun 
ty will contain a card explain 
lng how to take a soil sample,

WE RECOM AEND
Garnets

Farm Tax Recorti
Completely M.-tti All 

Income T»* Requirements
M *w  c o m pì i t i  w it h  

SOCIAL MCUS.TV BICORDI

APPROVED IY  TAX EXPERT
RANK!g| AMO PAR ACRI IVIRVW HIR'

i MMPtl I pa id
KOMOMICAl *1.7* P it BOOR

• COMPUTI Mm late. T . .

T i n s t o n e  S u p r e m o  Q u a l i t y
FIBER SEAT COVERS

WHO WANT! 
A MO^WRVtCt

It's Here •. • the Finest 8 cu. ft. 
Refrigerator with Fell Width
Freexer or the Market today

in  MOST CASES 
THE AU0WANCE 
FOR YOUR USED 
TIRES W ill MAKE 
Tilt DOWN PAYMENT

•  Holds 40 lbs. of 
Frozen Food

•  I51/* Sq. Ft. of 
Shelf Space

BIGGEST TRADE-INA WIIK 
J^raton*
D« Luxe Gus Rang«

•  Roomy Oven Hold* up to Four i 0-inch 
Piet

•  Big Oversize Broiler
•  Automatic Temperature Control

ALLOWANCE in
TOW N...*.i-<

Stodghill Home and Auto Supply
ST O D G H ILL  

Home & Auto Supply
Mandat TexasYour Firestone Dealer Your FIRESTONE Store J. La Stodgill, Owner

f i l a t o n e
■ ■ ■ M P C  OM YOUR CAF

1%  C  9  SIZE 6.00-16

JODAY’S BEST BUY 
IN GAS RANGES!

’4

f

/
e



1

THB Ml.NDAY TUUg, THIRMIAV. JANUARY 81. IMI

Moffett Comments 
On Weakneses New  
Auto Inspection Law

The Munday Time» ha» receiv
ed the following statement from 
Senator George Moffett, con- 
cerning the auto inspeciton law. 
Hia statement follows:

"When the auto inspection 
bill came before the Senate at 
Austin, I  recalled the old hoaii-

light Inspection law which we 
had in this state about fifteen 
years ago. It proved to be unsat
isfactory and was repealed In 
some respects this auto inspec
tion law follows the pattern of 
the old headlight law; and 1 am 
not suprised at the obpections 
which have been made to it. It 
has nothing to do with speed, 
yet accident records indicate that 
speed causes about 90' 1 of the 
accidents.

"While I sincerely favor safe

ty upon our highways, I do not 
consider that the present auo in
spection law is an answer to 
the problem, and therefore vot
ed against it. A few other mem
bers of the Senate did likewise; 
however, the bill passed by a big 
majority in both branches of the 
legislature. My belief is that it 
will be modified or repealed 
when the Texas Legislature 
meets again."

A tune« Want Ad rays

HELPî  YOURSELF
M 1iß^SttpetiGfleactfü

t ut Your Food Cost with Our Low Prices

Oranç Fancy Fla. 
Juicej Sack 29c

4

Carrots
t.I.l.O BAG (1  III 1 X I liO/I.N I K BOX

1 5 c  Strawberries 4 5 c
é . Fresh, krispx

L e t t u c e  a Head8 9c
FROZEN CHICKEN POT PIE ea. 3 5 c
MEN X GRAMMS i  K ( SHKI)

Pineapp
HEAVY M  l i l i 11 „ Nn. 2[0 can . 30c

KKICSH HI IK  1 XM X '•IIKKII H A n i A l f l  \ll Hsvorx

Cocoanut Ih. 4 9 c  Ice Cream pt. 1 9 c
MRS. T i t  HERS MEADOWLARK

MARGARINE lb. 25c
t AMPBEM X 8 N U U 1  1 Ear» U> < u

Tomato Soup can 1 0 c  Com on the Cob 3 7 c1 Humptyoalmon k 39c
Cortez Tuna can 1 9 c

M l RKOU N 1‘tK K

Grape Jam 2 lb. jar
WOKI.il m  KK

PRESERVES Pure IVach 
2 Ih. jar

C \N

Ballard Biscuits 1 2 c  Hushpuppy Mix 2 3 c

1*55 1

■ .jUJbwwI,ill lit • •

Meet At Seymour 
To Iron Out Motor 

Vehicle Problems
A meeting will be held on 

Monday, February 4. at 8 p. m
at the district court room in 
Seymour with personnel of the 
local motor vehicle dealers, fin 
a nee companies, banks, etc., to
discuss procedures used in ob
taining registration and title on 
motor vehicles and attendant
problems.

The number of vehicles regls 
tered In Texas has now reached
3,137,536 and Is expected to in 
crease, according to K. J Amey,
director, motor vehicle division 
of the Texas Highway Depart- 
ment. It is the desire o f the de
partment to coordinate the work 
of these business firms, the c*> 
unty tax collectors and the mo
tor vehicle division in or«ler to 
render the best possible service 
to the public.

All local per* >n* Interested 
In these problems are cordially 
invited to attend the meeting.

Too Late to Classify
FOR LEASE 535 acres o f cul

tivated land, 108 acres pas 
ture, four miles north of Bo 
marton. Bob Broach. ltp

PIT  BARBECUE — Every Fri
day, Saturday and Sunday at 
the Harris Grocery, across 
from oil mill, on Haskell 
highway. 27-3tc

LOST toady’s black corday 
purse. Contains billfold with 
valuable papers. Name on pa
pers. L ils  Ann Smith or Mrs 
Aubrey Smith, Jr.. Please re 
turn to Times office or Rexall 
Drug. Me

Eugene F. Kühler
Receives Decree

AUSTIN Eugene Kühler, a 
'commerce senior at St. Edward’s' 
(University, graduated as a Bach-| 
dor of Science on January 25 
lie  is a graduate of Rhineland 
High School.

, While at St. Edwards, he be
longed to the local chapter o f the 
Knights of Columbus, was pub- 

1 licity chairman for the Com 
merce Forum in 1951-52. stuikmt 
activities counsel representative 
o f the Forum, circulation man
ager o f the university paper, 
llilltopper. a member o f the Uni
versity pre-- club, the campus 
radio station K S. E. U.. and 
played In Inter mural sports 

Kuhler's plans are to s-nter 
the armed force*. After dis
charge. he plans to seek employ
ment at the new atomic energy 
plant located near here.

lie  Is the son of Mr. and Mrs 
Lawrence J. Kühler of Amarillo.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Kerbow 
rd Henrietta visited with her 
brother and sister in law . Mr. : 

j and Mrs. H. T. Cunningham, and 
son. Tommv over the week end.

FOR RENT House, 4 rooms 
and bath, with wash house
double garage, chicken house 
and yard, running water. Near! 
Hefner store. Mrs. Ed Jones.'

27 lip

FOR RENT Thrasroot un-i
turn! he i apai tmen! i > X'.

7 • f ■

IX^Il SALE -One MTA Moline 
tractor 1936 model; eight foot 
Moline one-way; four foot i 
John Deere oneway; 8 foot 
Graham - Hoeme chisel plow 
Molin»* 16 10 drill on rubber; 
Continental cattle and cotton 
sprayer; Meco acetylene weld
ing and cutting rig; Horn 
trailer with steel grain bed; 
International ensilage cutter, 
practically new and |R>wer 
lift four row knifer. See Bob 
Broach. ltp

Ft >R SALE—Heavy duty five 
row stalk cutter.. Slightly 
used, priced right. P. F. Hum
or. four miles north on farm 
to market road. 27-3tp

FOR SALK Used built in cabi 
net. 10 feet long, including 
kitchen sink. Mrs. Sam llamp-, 
ton. Goree, Texas. ltp

FOR SALE A. R. Re* \ •
Elevator at Weinert. Sec T. 
E. R«e\es at Weinert or Fel-J 
ton Jackson at Goree. 27-2tp

Bargains In...
New and Used 
Tractors and 
Equipment QUA L I T Y  f a r m

-  e q u i p m e n t  ^

FOR SALE 194 7 Chevrolet 
pickup, half ton, four sj>oed 
transmission. meehantcally 
good. Bob Broach ltp

S  New Model A  

John Deere trac
tor with or with- 

y ‘f  out 4-row equip
ment.

New Model I> John Deere tractor with 
2-row or 4-row equipment.

USED TRACTORS
Two used Model G John Deere trac

tors with 4-row equipment.

One used Model R John Deere tractor 
with 2-row equipment.

Used Model A  John Deere tractor.

One Farmall H tractor with 4-row cul
tivator and planter.

One 1950 model Case tractor with 4- 
row equipment.

HARRELL’S
Hardware -----  Furniture

Caitsup 17c 1
r n C T E T  * "> MXXXXH. I  HOI WE IV t ux  1» XX Q Q  II Mill ] 
v l/ r r  L L  H ll. l> .  1 II X-*E X w INBORN w » H E U  »»{HI Q s/C  II). »XX MOlit 1

ARMO! R S X EGKTOIJC

Shortening ?J,L 67c 1
O U ) FASHION or

3-Min. Oats
Ml It K

Im)\ 1 5 c  1
I I I M j
Dog Food 2  cans 1 5 c  i

Country Fresh OC 1
F "  1  wmm H TMm 1. lim (ea t Food ^  .

and Is.- t
s| N»XX 1 ET

Prune Juic
Ifi f ount

e qt. 3 2 c
i i i t o n  ’

Tea Bags 1 8 c  j
Che Kraft Natural Cheddar m * j

j. i lit and XX rapped in Our Market Ä i"* WB fr- XII Around liner Thun Xny Naturals 1  A~ f  I
*  ^  fhes-se X ou ve Had Before. M l ^

KRAI. NICK

Picnic Hams lb . 4 2 c
ULAN, TVMTY i

Pork Roast lb. 4 9 c  i
S L I C E D  lb. 4^
IIORMEI. MimVEST  ̂

P  ■  Try I V - T « r t  Buy ^

ATKEISONS
—Where Mont Folks Trade— i

PRISES
ON

g o o d A e a i

It

1RES
plus
tax

6 00 X 16
six«

AND YOUR
OLD TIRE

famous_MARATHON
Quality

by g o o d / V e æ u

/ • ¿ S f/ V  Y 'S V v Sec the new . . .

MARATHQM Super-Cushion
IK. her« . . . don I m x. this 
thane« to get Ih« smooth rid
ing comfort of a Goodyear 
Sup«r-Cu.hion fir« of Ihit new 
low price. Com« in today and 
talk trod«.

*lv»
Hie

4 70 .  IS

Liberal Trade-In 
Allowance

Berms as 
Low as 

p 5 A
WEEK


